



# **UNIVERSITY OF KERALA**



# **PROSPECTUS**

ADMISSION TO THE FIRST DEGREE PROGRAMME UNDER CHOICE BASED CREDIT AND SEMESTER (CBCS) SYSTEM, AND CAREER RELATED FIRST DEGREE PROGRAMME IN THE COLLEGES AFFILIATED TO THE UNIVERSITY OF KERALA AND CENTRES OF THE UNIVERSITY FOR THE ACADEMIC YEAR 2019-2020

2019 Thiruvananthapuram www.admissions.keralauniversity.ac.in

# **UG Prospectus 2019-20**

# **Contents**

Sl.	Description	Item No.	Page
No.			No.
1.	Introduction	1	3
2.	General Information	2	3
3.	Programmes, Institutions and Seats	3	4
4.	Reservation of Seats	4	5
5.	Claims for Mandatory Reservation and Certificates to be Produced	5	12
6.	Rules for Admission - Eligibility, Ranking and Weightage	6	13
7.	How to Apply	7	21
8.	Registration Fee Payment	7.2.5	22
9.	Online Centralized Allotment Process	8	25
10	Fee to be Paid to the University on Allotment	8.3	25
11.	Special Instructions		28
12.	List of Colleges and Programmes	Annexure I	29
13.	List of Scheduled Castes (SC)	Annexure II	53
14.	List of Scheduled Tribes (ST)	Annexure III	54
15.	List of Other Eligible Communities (OEC)	Annexure IV	55
16.	List of Socially and Educationally Backward Communities (SEBC)	Annexure V	56
17.	List of Communities that are Considered for Community Quota	Annexure VI	59
	Admission in Various Aided Colleges		
16.	Undertaking Towards Anti - Ragging	Annexure VII	61
17.	Order Regarding Fee Structure in Self Financing Colleges	Annexure VIII	62
18.	Order Regarding Fee Structure in Colleges managed by IHRD	Annexure IX	64
19.	Order Regarding Fee Structure in UIT's	Annexure X	66



# UNIVERSITY OF KERALA

PROSPECTUS FOR ADMISSION TO THE FIRST DEGREE PROGRAMME UNDER CHOICE BASED CREDIT AND SEMESTER (CBCS) SYSTEM, AND CAREER RELATED FIRST DEGREE PROGRAMME IN THE COLLEGES AFFILIATED TO THE UNIVERSITY OF KERALA AND CENTRES OF THE UNIVERSITY FOR THE ACADEMIC YEAR 2019-20.

#### 1. INTRODUCTION

- 1.1 Prospectus for admission to the First Degree Programme [FDP] Under Choice Based Credit and Semester (CBCS) system and Career-related First Degree Programme in Government/Aided/ Self Financing Affiliated Colleges/University Institutes of Technology (UIT) for the academic year 2019-2020, as approved by the University of Kerala, is published herewith. It contains general information and rules relating to the admission to the FDP under CBCS system and Career-related First Degree Programme in Govt./Aided/Self Financing Affiliated Colleges & Centres of the University.
- 1.2 The prospectus issued during the previous years for admission to FDP under CBCS system is not valid for the year 2019-2020.
- 1.3 Admissions to the seats to be filled by the University to the First Degree Programmes (except those specifically mentioned) are regulated on the basis of marks obtained in the qualifying examination. The details of seats to which admissions are made through the rank list prepared accordingly are contained in the relevant paragraphs. (Clause 4.1.4).
- 1.4 Statute 19 of Chapter 24 of the KUFS 1977 which states that 'no student shall be admitted to any course of instruction in the Colleges in anticipation of Affiliation', shall be strictly adhered to in all the Colleges.
- 1.5 Statute 31 of Chapter 24 of the KUFS 1977 which states that 'Admission of students to every College shall be subject to the conditions prescribed by the University and the strength of each class or subjects shall not exceed the maximum for the class or subject sanctioned by the Syndicate' shall be strictly adhered to in all the Colleges.

# 2. GENERAL INFORMATION

The Choice Based Credit and Semester system was introduced in the University of Kerala from the academic year 2010 onwards and all the Undergraduate courses except B.PEd & BFA are known as First Degree Programmes. From the academic year 2012-2013 onwards, the admission to the First Degree Programme under CBCS system in the Arts and Science Colleges affiliated to the University of Kerala and Centres of the University were made on the basis of **Online Centralized Allotment. The Online allotment process** will provide the candidates, opportunity of obtaining admission to any of the Colleges of the University / Centres and to any of the programmes of his/her choice on the basis of merit.

Any candidate who desires to obtain admission under the University of Kerala for the First Degree Programme should compulsorily register online before the closure of registration, irrespective of the Category (General /SEBC/EBFC/ SC/ST/ Community /Management / Candidates from Union Territory of Lakshadweep/Jammu and Kashmir/Tamil Linguistic Minority/Inmates of Government Children's Home / Persons With Disabilities (Differently Abled Persons) / widows /wards of Armed Forces Personnel, killed or disabled in action during peace time/ Sports etc.) to which he/she belongs.

The candidates who wish to apply for a First Degree Programme in Self-financing Colleges shall also register online before the closure of registration.

No Online Registration shall be permitted after the closing date (except for SAY candidates).

3

The allotment of the candidates to the various Programmes and Colleges will be on the basis of merit strictly following the rules and regulations regarding reservation. The marks at the Plus Two/Higher Secondary level would be the basic criteria for admission to the First Degree Programme.

The University will not be conducting online centralized allotment for the following First Degree Programmes/Courses and those candidates who wish to apply for the same need to apply directly to the Colleges concerned.

- All programmes for which Entrance test and aptitude tests are conducted for admission, like BFA, BPEd & BPA.
- b) Admission to all courses in NISH (National Institute of Speech & Hearing, Thiruvananthapuram) / Bishop Moore College of Hearing Impaired, Manakala, Adoor

BA Music: The candidates applying for BA Music Degree Course must also register online before the closure of registration. The list of candidates will be forwarded to the colleges concerned. The selection of students will be on the basis of aptitude test conducted at college level.

Candidates seeking admission on passing SAY examination during the current Academic Year can register online before the Supplementary allotment. They will be considered in the supplementary allotment.

# 2.1 Authority to prescribe qualification for admission to the various courses of studies.

According to Sub-Section (v) and (vi) of Section 25 of the Kerala University Act, 1974, the Academic Council shall have the power to prescribe qualifications for admission of students to the various courses of study (and to the Examinations) and the conditions under which exemptions shall be granted, and to make provision for the admission of students to the various courses of studies on the basis of merit in order to maintain the standards of education.

# 2.2 Agreement for Direct Payment -Relevant provisions for admission to the various courses in aided colleges.

Article 29 of the Agreement for Direct Payment entered into between the Government and the Educational Agencies of Private Colleges stipulates that all future admission of students to the private affiliated colleges shall be on the following basis, viz.,

- a) Twenty percent of the total number of seats in each college under the Educational Agency shall be reserved for students belonging to the Scheduled Castes and Scheduled Tribes. Those seats which cannot be filled on this basis shall be filled on the basis of merit from among backward minority communities, in case the college is run by a backward minority community and from among OBCs, in all other cases.
- **b)** \*Ten/Twenty \*\*percent of the seats shall be reserved for the candidates belonging to the community to which the college belongs. These seats will be filled strictly on the basis of merit from among the students of the said community.
- c) \*Fifty/Forty \*\*percent of the seats will be filled by open selection on the basis of merit.
- **d)** The remaining seats will be filled by the Educational Agency by candidates of their choice, observing the prescribed eligibility condition.

<u>Note:</u> \*This will apply to Forward Community Colleges \*\* This will apply to Backward Community Colleges

2.3 Age limit: The maximum age limit for admission to the UG programme shall be 23 years as on 1st June of the academic year. For SC/ST candidates, the age limit is 25 years.

# 3. PROGRAMMES, INSTITUTIONS AND SEATS

3.1 Details of the Programme and Duration: The Programme leads to Bachelors Degree in the relevant subject. Each Programme extends for a period of six semesters. The Programme of study shall be by regular attendance for the requisite number of lectures, practical training and other means.

Students shall be admitted to the First Degree Programmes in the Faculties of Science, Applied Sciences and Technology, Arts, Fine Arts, Social Sciences, Oriental Studies, Management Studies, Commerce conducted in the Affiliated Colleges and the Centers of the University.

The First Degree Programmes shall include 1) Language Courses 2) Foundation Courses 3) Core Courses in the Major Subjects related to Degree Programmes 4) Complementary Courses on allied subjects 5) Open Course 6) Elective Courses and 7) Project/Dissertation. In the case of subjects included in 2 (a), there shall be a component of Vocational Course. The minimum number of Courses required for the completion of a Degree Programme may vary from 30-38 depending on the Credits assigned to different Courses.

The Vocational, Triple Main and Restructured Courses are renamed as Career-related First Degree Programmes. The Career-related programmes are classified as 2 (a) and 2(b). Programmes offered under 2 (a) have English and Additional Language and Programmes offered under 2 (b) has no additional language.

#### Programmes offered under 2 (a) are:

- 1. Biochemistry & Industrial Micro Biology
- 2. Botany and Biotechnology
- 3. BPA (Vocal, Veena, Violin, Mridangam and Dance)
- 4. Chemistry & Industrial Chemistry
- 5. Commerce & Hotel Management and Catering
- 6. Commerce & Tax Procedure and Practice
- 7. Commerce & Tourism and Travel Management.
- 8. Communicative Arabic
- 9. English & Communicative English
- 10. Environmental Science & Environment and Water Management
- 11. Journalism and Mass Communication
- 12. Malayalam and Mass Communication
- 13. Physics & Computer Application

# Programmes offered under 2 (b) are:

- 1. Biotechnology (Multimajor)
- 2. Business Administration
- 3. Commerce with Computer Application
- 4. Computer Applications
- 5. Computer Science
- 6. Electronics
- 7. Bachelor of Management Studies (BMS) Hotel Management
- 8. Bachelor of Social Work (BSW).
- **3.2 Institutions and Subjects for the First Degree Programme :** The List of Colleges affiliated to the University of Kerala and the subjects offered in each institution are given as **Annexure I**, of the Prospectus.
- **3.3** Categorization of Seats: Seats available in Govt./Aided/Self financing affiliated Colleges/UIT's are mainly classified as Merit Seats, Community Seats, Management Seats and Reservation Seats.

#### (a) Merit Seats:

The seats in Government/Aided/Self financing Affiliated Colleges/UIT's that are filled purely on merit basis irrespective of the Category/Community to which the candidates belong, are classified as "Merit Seats."

# (b) Community Seats:

The seats in Aided Colleges that are filled by the Colleges concerned, on the basis of merit from among the candidates who belong to the community of the Management who runs the College, are classified as 'Community Seats'.

#### (c) Management Seats:

The seats in Aided and Self-financing Affiliated Colleges that are filled by the Managements concerned are classified as 'Management Seats'.

# (d) Reservation Seats:

The seats in Government/Aided/Self-financing Affiliated Colleges/UIT's, which are earmarked for SC/ST/SEBC/ Economically Backward among Forward Communities (EBFC)/PWD/ Tamil Linguistic Minority (TLM)/ Sports persons are classified as 'Reservation Seats'.

# 4. RESERVATION OF SEATS

Apart from the merit seats, the seats earmarked for SC/ST, SEBC, Economically Backward among Forward Communities (EBFC), PWD, TLM and Sports in Government/ Aided/ Self-financing Colleges/UIT's will be filled by the University.

A candidate can claim only one benefit at a time as per his/her choice for a particular purpose.

**4.1 Types of Reservation:** Seats will be reserved for the following categories in Govt., Aided, Self financing Affiliated Colleges and UIT's for various First Degree Programmes.

#### 4.1.1 Reservation for Nominees

#### (i) Reservation for Candidates from Union Territory of Lakshadweep.

An additional seat shall be created for each First Degree Programme (wherever necessary) in any Govt. /Aided college, exclusively for the purpose of accommodating students sponsored by the Union Territory of Lakshadweep. This seat shall not be filled up by other candidates. The Head of the Institutions should forward the list of such candidates admitted, separately, to the University immediately after the admissions. (Govt. letter No.5455/B3/2006/H.Edn. dated 15-3-2006) (U.O.No.AcB/1/1134/2006 dated 26-4-2006). The students should register online before or after obtaining admission.

#### (ii) Concession for Wards of Kashmiri Migrants

The following relevant concessions are applicable for wards of Kashmiri Migrants for admission to the UG courses in all Affiliated Arts & Science Colleges – U.O.No.Ac.B1/910/Admns/2012, dated 09/04/2012.

- \* Extension in date of admission by about 30 days.
- \* Relaxation in cut off percentage up to 10% subject to minimum eligibility requirement.
- \* Increase in intake capacity upto 5% course wise.
- \* Waiving of domicile requirements.
- \* Facilitation of migration in second and subsequent years.

# (iii) Reservation for Candidates from Jammu and Kashmir.

Two seats shall be created over and above the sanctioned strength to accommodate candidates belonging to Jammu & Kashmir for admission to UG/PG courses in the affiliated colleges from the academic year 2013-14 as per UO No. Ac B1/2292/Adms/2012 dated 01.03.2013.

#### (iv) Reservation for Inmates of Government Children's Home.

One seat shall be created over and above the sanctioned strength in each Govt/Private Aided Colleges for Inmates of Government Children's Home and Establishment as per UO.No. Ac B1/055682/2012 dated 30.04.2013.

# (v) Reservation for Tamil Linguistic Minority (TLM).

5% seats of the sanctioned strength shall be created, over and above, for candidates belonging to Tamil Linguistic Minority in the following colleges as per GO (Ms) No. 148/96/H Edn dtd 01.08.1996.

- University College, Thiruvananthapuram
- Govt. Arts College, Thiruvananthapuram
- K.N.M Govt. Arts & Science College, Kanjiramkulam
- Govt. College, Kariavattom
- Govt. College for Women, Thiruvananthapuram

# Such candidates should opt Tamil as Second Language, if offered by the college.

# (vi) Reservation of seats for the widows /wards of Armed Forces Personnel, killed/disabled in action during peace time.

Additional seats over and above the sanctioned strength may be created as and when required for the widows /wards of Armed Forces Personnel, killed or disabled in action during peace time, in Central /State Universities /Autonomous/ Professional / Non-Professional Institutions under the purview of Ministry of Human Resource Development as per UGC policy.

# 4.1.2 Reservation for Persons with Disabilities (PWD)-(Differently Abled Persons)

- (i) 5% seats of the sanctioned strength shall be created, over and above, exclusively for Physically Handicapped candidates in Government/ Aided Colleges (as per clause 32(l) of chapter VI, The Rights of Persons with Disabilities Act, 2016).
- (ii) In all other affiliated Colleges, three seats for each programme (BA/BSc/BCom) are created over and above sanctioned strength for physically handicapped candidates for admission to First

Degree Programme except First Degree Programme in Geology. Out of the three seats, one seat each shall be reserved for the three sections of the disabled viz. the blind, the deaf and the orthopedically handicapped with provision for inter exchange of seat if candidates are not available in a particular category.

As per Clause 2 (r), Chapter I of the Rights of Persons with Disabilities Act, 2016, 'Person with benchmark disability' means a person with not less than 40% of a specified disability where specified disability has not been defined in measurable terms and includes a person with disability where specified disability has been defined in measurable terms, as certified by the certifying authority. Candidates who have a minimum of 40% disability alone will be eligible to apply for this quota. Candidates seeking admission under PWD category should submit the 'Certificate of disability', issued not earlier than 5 years prior to the submission of application, by the District Medical Board or bodies of higher status, certifying the degree of percentage of disability. Based on the details furnished in the online application, candidates will be provisionally included under the 'Persons with Disability' category.

#### The Permanent Disability Card issued by the State Government is also considered.

Authorities of all Educational Institutions/Colleges affiliated to the University of Kerala are directed to make appropriate arrangements for medical examination of students with disabilities at the place of counseling/admission, in case, the authenticity of disability certificate being produced by the candidate is doubted. Otherwise, the disability certificate issued by the appropriate authority should suffice. (Circular No. Ac.BI/PH/2011, dated 26.02.2011).

Note: The selection of candidates under this category will be based on the rank in the interse-merit list and physical suitability and not on the basis of the Degree of disability.

No reservation of seat is allowed for Blind candidates for Science subjects.

#### 4.1.3 Special Reservation

#### **Sportsperson**

Three seats over and above the sanctioned strength, shall be created in each Arts and Commerce subjects and one seat over and above the sanctioned strength, shall be created in each Science subjects for Sports candidates in First Degree Programme. Admission to such seats shall be made by the Principal, from the ranklist approved by the University.

If the required number of sportspersons is not available, the seats should be kept vacant and shall not be filled by other candidates.

# Norms for Admission to the Seats Reserved under Sports Quota for UG Courses.

- 1. Representing the country and Winning the I/II/III in the International competitions (Olympics, Approved World Competitions, Approved World University Competitions, Commonwealth Games, Asian Games, Afro Asian Games, SAF Games, South Asian Championships etc.)
- 2. Representing the country in International competitions (Olympics, Approved World Competitions, Approved World University Competitions, Commonwealth Games, Asian Games, Afro Asian Games, SAF Games, South Asian Championships etc.).
- 3. Winning the I/II/III in the Senior National Championships.
- 4. Winning the I/II/III/IV in the All India Inter- University Competitions.
- 5. Representing the Senior State in National Championships.
- 6. Winning the I/II/III in the Junior/ Youth National Championships.
- 7. Winning the I/II/III/IV in the Zonal Inter- University Competitions.
- 8. Representing Senior State in South Zone Championships.
- 9. Representing University in Inter University Competitions.
- 10. Member of University team.
- 11. Winning I/II/III in All India School Games.
- 12. Representing the State in the Junior/ Youth National Championships.
- 13. Representing the State in the All India School Games.
- 14. Winning I/II/III in National PYKKA Competitions/ National Inter School Tournaments.
- 15. Representing the State in National PYKKA Competitions/ National Inter School Tournaments.

- 16. Representing the State in the Junior/ Youth Zone Championships.
- 17. Winning I/II/III place in the State School games.
- 18. Winning I/II/III place in the All Kerala Inter-collegiate (College Games)/ University Inter-collegiate competitions.
- 19. Winning I/II/III place in the Senior Inter District Championships.
- 20. Representing the Senior District and participating in the State Championships.
- 21. Representing ICSE/CBSE/Central School/ Navodaya Vidyalaya and winning I/II/III in the National Championships.
- 22. Winning I/II/III place in the State Junior/ Youth Championships.
- 23. Winning I/II/III place in State PYKKA Competitions.
- 24. Representing State in the Rural National/Women festival.
- 25. Participating in the State School Games.
- 26. Winning I/II/III in the Senior/ Junior District and participating in the Zonal Championships.
- 27. Winning I/II/III in the Polytechnic /ITI and winning I/II/III in the State Championships.
- 28. Representing State in the Central School/ ICSE / CBSE/Navodaya Vidyalaya and participating in the National Championships.
- 29. Winning I/II/III place in District level PYKKA Competitions.
- 30. Winning I/II/III place in Revenue District School games.
- 31. Winning I/II/III place in the Educational District School games.

#### **General Guidelines**

- For filling up the seats reserved under Sports quota, hierarchy of preference shall be given as per the norms/guidelines formulated by the University in addition to his /her satisfying academic eligibility.
- ii) When the candidates fulfil minimum academic eligibility, the academic merit shall not be preferred over sports merit in sports quota reservation seats except in the case of a tie in the sports merit.
- iii) The original certificate/s from the Competent authority/ authorities (Secretary, Organiser etc. as per the Circular Letter No. Ad.D1.3.1276 /74 dated 23.01.1979) must be produced by the candidate to prove his/her claim.
- iv) The verification of the certificate/s shall be done by the Head of the Department of Physical Education of the College and the ranklist thus prepared shall be verified by the Director, Department of Physical Education of the University.
- For securing admission to UG programmes under Sports Quota, including re-admission, the
  performance of the candidate during the preceding two years/ Higher Secondary Level shall
  be considered.
- vi) The achievement certificate received before the closure of registration of UG Programmes will only be considered for ranking in sports quota admissions.
- vii) Preferences shall be given to those disciplines which have All India Inter- University competitions.

In case of a tie with respect to the sports merit, preference shall be given to that candidate who represents the discipline (game/sport) of the choice of the college concerned.

#### Mode of admission under Sports Quota in Affiliated Colleges and UIT's

- 1. The Sports Quota admission shall be effected in online mode only. (Item no.06.33.04 of the Minutes of the meeting of the Syndicate dated 11.03.2019)
- 2. Candidates who seek admission under sports quota should apply online within the prescribed time. They need not submit the application for sports quota admission in colleges.
- The certificates of achievement shall be scanned and uploaded in the website. The time for uploading the certificates will be intimated later.
- After verification of the certificates, the ranklist will be published in admission website and Colleges concerned.
- 5. The admission will be effected by the Principal based on this ranklist.
- 6. The instructions for registration for sports quota admission will be published later.

No Sports Quota applications will be entertained after the last date of registration. Only those candidates who upload the supporting sports achievement certificate within the prescribed time will only be considered for admission under sports quota.

The List of sports disciplines considered for UG admissions is given below.

Sl. No.	Events
1	Aquatics
2	Archery
3	Athletics
4	Badminton
5	Ball Badminton
6	Baseball
7	Basketball
8	Best Physique
9	Boxing
10	Canoeing and Kayaking
11	Chess
12	Cricket
13	Cross Country Races
14	Cycling Track
15	Fencing
16	Football
17	Gymnastics
18	Handball
19	Hockey
20	Judo
21	Kabaddi
22	Kho-Kho
23	Netball
24	Power Lifting
25	Rollball * ( Approved Association certificate duly countersigned by the Kerala
	State Sports Council will only be considered )
26	Rowing
27	Rugby* (Approved Association certificate duly countersigned by the Kerala State
	Sports Council will only be considered )
28	Softball
29	Squash* (Approved Association certificate duly countersigned by the Kerala State
20	Sports Council will only be considered )
30	Table Tennis Taekwondo
31	
32	Tennis V-llh-ll
33	Volleyball
34	Weight Lifting
35	Wrestling
36	Wushu* (Approved Association certificate duly countersigned by the Kerala State Sports Council will only be considered)
	,
37	Yatching* ( Approved Association certificate duly countersigned by the Kerala
J,	State Sports Council will only be considered )

The candidates should register for sports quota admission through online mode by uploading their certificates of achievements within the prescribed time. The Principals of the Colleges shall then prepare the ranklist, based on the achievement in sports. Admissions shall be made after obtaining the approval of the University.

IMPORTANT: THE SEATS FOR RESERVATION UNDER TLM, PWD AND SPORTS QUOTA ARE CREATED OVER AND ABOVE THE SANCTIONED STRENGTH. IN THE ABSENCE OF THE CANDIDATES WHO ARE ELIGIBLE FOR THESE RESERVATIONS, SUCH SEATS WILL REMAIN UNFILLED.

#### 4.1.4 Mandatory Reservation

# (a) Government Colleges / UIT's

Sl No.	Seat Reservation	% of Reservation
I	Open Quota (On the basis of merit)	50
II	Socially and Educationally Backward Classes (SEBC) (a) Ezhava (EZ) 8% (b) Muslim (MU) 7% (c) Latin Catholic (LC) /SIUC 1% (d) Other Backward Christian (BX) 1% (e) Other Backward Hindu (BH) 3% (G.O (MS) No.107/08/Higher Edn., dated 30/08/2008).	20
III	*Economically Backward among Forward Communities (EBFC Category)	10
IV	Scheduled Castes/ Scheduled Tribes [Scheduled Castes 15%, Scheduled Tribes 5%]	20

\*Candidates who enjoy Communal Reservation such as SEBC, SC/ST who have BPL endorsement in the Ration Card are NOT eligible for EBFC reservation. Only candidates belonging to FORWARD COMMUNITIES who are Economically Backward are eligible for EBFC reservation. Such candidates must produce BPL Certificate from the Village Officer/Revenue Authority /Local Body concerned along with community certificate from the competent authority. In case of failure to specify the community, the candidate shall not be eligible for reservation in the EBFC category.

#### Note:

- SEBC candidates should produce Non Creamy layer Certificate for getting the benefit of reservation
- The enhancement of additional seats in Government colleges and University departments shall not incur any additional financial commitment to the Government/University.

If sufficient candidates are not available for filling the seats reserved for SC/ST candidates, the same will be notified in the media three times (on three different dates) and a separate allotment for SC/ST candidates will be made by the University. However, even after this, if SC/ST seats are still vacant, such seats in Government Colleges/UIT's will be filled by candidates belonging to Other Eligible Communities (OEC) included in the <u>Annexure IV</u> of the Prospectus and in their absence, candidates belonging to SEBC, strictly in accordance with the rules and guidelines for admission of candidates belonging to Socially and Educationally Backward Communities (SEBC). The seats that still remain un-availed will go to the Open Merit Quota.

Note: The fee structure of the UIT's is higher than that of Govt/Aided Colleges.

# (b) Affiliated Aided Colleges:

SI No.	Seat Reservation	Forward community Colleges	Backward community Colleges
I	Open Quota	50 %	40 %
II	Scheduled Caste	15 %	15 %
III	Scheduled Tribe	05 %	05 %
IV	Community Quota	10 %	20 %
V	Management Quota	The remaining seats (20%) after filling items (I) to (IV) will be filled by the Educational agency (ie. Management) by candidates of its own choice. The academic eligibility of such candidates shall be the same as prescribed for other candidates.	

# Mode of admission under Community Quota in Aided Colleges

- 1. The seats under community quota in Aided Colleges will be filled by the Colleges concerned on the basis of merit and on the basis of community certificate issued by the Revenue Authorities/Parish Priest/any other Competent Authority.
- 2. The Community Quota registration will be effected in online mode (Item no.06.33.03 of the Minutes of the meeting of the Syndicate dated 11.03.2019). Candidates need not submit the application for community quota admission in colleges. No registrations exclusively for community quota will be permissible. They can use the application number of their original registration and submit online application for Community Quota separately.
- 3. Maximum 20 options may be given to students. The options given by the candidate during online registration for merit seats will not be considered under any circumstances.
- 4. From the applications submitted, the University will prepare ranklist of the eligible candidates and the same will be forwarded to the colleges concerned.
- 5. The eligible students who appear in the ranklist will be notified to appear at the opted college for certificate verification, and admission thereafter based on the rank and number of vacant seats.
- 6. All admissions to Community Quota (including the vacant seats of SC/ST converted in case of Aided Backward colleges with Minority status) are to be effected from the Community Quota Ranklist of the colleges approved by the University. The final approved ranklist will be published in the college notice board and in the admission website.
- 7. The time for registration for Community Quota and the instructions for registration will be published later.

# <u>List of communities that are considered for Community Quota Admission in various Aided Colleges are given in Annexure VI</u>

# No applications will be entertained after the last date of registration.

If sufficient candidates are not available for filling the seats reserved for SC/ST candidates in Aided Colleges, the same will be notified in the media three times (on three different dates) and a separate allotment for SC/ST candidates will be made by the University. However, even after this, if SC/ST seats are still vacant, same will be filled as per the following norms.

- 1. The vacant SC/ST seats if any, in Aided Forward/Backward Colleges will be filled by admitting candidates belonging to Socially and Educationally Backward Communities (SEBC), strictly in accordance with the rules and guidelines for admission.
- 2. The vacant SC/ST seats if any, in Backward Aided colleges with Minority Status will be filled by admitting candidates from the Community Quota Ranklist of the colleges, strictly in accordance with the rules and guidelines for admission.

# (c) Self-Financing Affiliated Colleges: 50% seats will be filled on the basis of merit as detailed below.

Seat Reservation	% of Reservation
Scheduled Caste	15
Scheduled Tribe	05
Open Quota (including SEBC)	Remaining seats after SC/ST quota

The remaining 50% of the seats shall be filled by the management, by candidates of their choice, observing the prescribed eligibility conditions.

Note: The fee structure of the Self-financing Colleges is higher than that of Govt/Aided Colleges. Government fee concession is not available to candidates enjoying communal reservation, if admitted in Self-financing Colleges.

# Mode of admission under Management Quota in Aided and Self Financing Colleges

- 1. The candidates seeking admission to the management quota in Aided and Self Financing colleges should register online.
- 2. Candidates should contact the colleges he/she intends to take admission and submit the printout of the application form to the colleges concerned.
- 3. The candidates can apply under Management Quota till the closure of admission.

The Management quota applications can be used only for admission to Management quota seats.

# 5. CLAIMS FOR MANDATORY RESERVATION AND CERTIFICATES TO BE PRODUCED

- (i) Claims for Mandatory Reservations must be made by a candidate at the time of submission of online application. Candidates should mention their claim in the relevant columns in the Personal and Academic Data Sheet. They should also satisfy the eligibility conditions as per the Prospectus at the time of Online registration.
- (ii) Candidates should produce all original documents to prove their claims made in the online application form at the time of admission before the Principal. Claims that are not mentioned at the time of online submission of application will not be entertained even if supporting evidences are produced later on. The claims for mandatory reservation once made cannot be altered by the candidate under any circumstances.

#### 5.1 Claims for Reservation – SEBC, SC/ST and OEC

# 5.1.1 Claim for Reservation under 'Socially and Educationally Backward Classes' (SEBC):

Reservation of seats to the Socially and Educationally backward Classes will be in accordance with the provisions contained in G.O. (P) 208/66/Edn. Dated 2.5.1966, as amended from time to time.

- Candidates belonging to Ezhava, Muslim, Other Backward Hindus, Latin Catholic/SIUC and Other
  Backward Christian communities, claiming reservation under SEBC quota should invariably produce
  'Non Creamy layer Certificate' obtained from the Village Officer concerned. Candidate belonging to
  Non Creamy Layer category only are eligible for claiming reservation to SEBC category. Annual
  Income is not a criteria for reservation for SEBC candidates.
- The communities under OEC which is also included under OBH/OBX categories, will be considered for reservation along with OBH/OBX.
- Applicants claiming reservation under Community quota in Aided Colleges, who belong to the
  community of the Management which runs the college, will have to produce community certificate
  from the Revenue authority/Parish Priest/any other competent authority concerned, at the time of
  admission.

#### 5.1.2 Claim for Reservation under Scheduled Castes/Scheduled Tribes quota

Candidates claiming reservation under Scheduled Castes/ Scheduled Tribes quota should obtain the caste/community certificate from the Village Officer/Tahsildar.

Warning: Those who produce false SC/ST Certificate for claiming reservation under SC/ST quota shall be liable for penalties as per rules.

The seats unavailed by the SC candidates will go to ST candidates and vice versa.

# 5.1.3 Claim of OEC candidates against the un-availed seats of SC/ST candidates.

Other Eligible Community (OEC) candidates who claim allotment to the un-availed seats, if any, under SC/ST quota (ref. Annexure IV) should furnish community certificate obtained from the Village Officer/Tahsildar. OEC candidates who possess 'Non Creamy layer Certificate' obtained from the Village Officer concerned alone are eligible for such seats.

 $\underline{Note:} \ Converted \ Christians \ do \ not \ come \ under \ the \ SC/ST \ category. \ They \ belong \ to \ OEC \ category. \ (Ref. \ Annexure \ IV)$ 

**5.1.4** Claim for fee concession to OEC candidates: Candidates belonging to Other Eligible Communities are exempted from payment of fee at the time of admission to First Degree Programme under Government/Community quota irrespective of annual family income as per G.O (MS) No. 36/07/SCSTDD, dated: 03.07.2007. They should provide Community certificate from the Village Officer/Tahsildar at the time of admission.

# 5.3 Nativity

**5.3.1** Candidate should be an Indian citizen. Candidates seeking admission to First Degree Programme will be categorized as **Keralite** and **Non-Keralite** 

- (i) Keralite: A candidate of Kerala origin will be categorized as a Keralite. Children of All India Service Officers allotted to Kerala Cadre are deemed to be Keralites as per G.O. (Rt) No.822/08/H.Edn. dated 9-5-2008. But they will not be eligible for communal/special reservation.
- (ii) Non-Keralite: A candidate who does not come under Keralite category will be categorized as Non-Keralite. Such a candidate will be eligible for admission only after all the applicants of Keralite origin are ranked and allotted. Such candidates are not eligible for Communal, Special, PWD reservations or any kind of fee concession.
- 5.3.2 In order to prove that a candidate is an Indian citizen of Kerala origin for the limited purpose of eligibility for admission, he/she has to produce any one of the following certificates at the time of admission.
  - (a) In the case of candidates who have undergone schooling in Kerala, a course certificate from the head of the educational institution last attended in Kerala, certifying that the candidate has undergone his/her studies in Kerala for not less than 3 (three) years within a continuous period of 12 (twelve) years.

OR

(b) A certificate from the Village Officer/ Tahsildar to show that he/she or his/her mother/father was born in Kerala.

OR

(c) Certificate from the Village Officer/Tahsildar to the effect that the candidate has been a resident of Kerala State for a period of five years within a continuous period of twelve years

OR

(d) The true copy of relevant page of Secondary School Leaving Certificate showing the candidate's Place of Birth is in Kerala.

OR

(e) The true copy of the relevant page of the Secondary School Leaving Certificate showing Place of Birth in Kerala of either of the parents of the candidate with corroborative certificate to establish the relationship between the parent and the candidate.

ΛR

(f) The true copy of the relevant page of the Passport of the candidate, issued by the Government of India, showing Place of Birth in Kerala or of either of the parents of the candidate showing Place of Birth in Kerala with corroborative certificate to establish the relationship between the parent and the candidate.

Non-Keralites should furnish a copy of the Certificate of nativity from the revenue authority or local body concerned at the time of admission.

# 6. RULES FOR ADMISSION – ELIGIBILITY, RANKING AND WEIGHTAGE

# **6.1 Assessment of Merit:**

Except when otherwise provided, the merit of a candidate will be assessed on the basis of the marks obtained by him/her in the qualifying examinations for admission to the particular course, subject to such criteria as may be prescribed by the University. In assessing merit, marks will be awarded for extracurricular activities like NCC and NSS of the students. These marks will be added to the marks obtained for the qualifying examination for preparing the rank list.

# 6.1.1 Weightage of marks for N.C.C. /N.S.S. Certificate holders/Ex-servicemen/ Dependents of Ex-service Men and Jawans

a) A weightage of 15 marks will be given to N.C.C. and N.S.S. candidates for the purpose of ranking (Academic Council dated 25-10-1980, Syndicate dated 04-08-1980). The candidates who have attended NSS/NCC during the academic year of the qualifying examinations ie, plus two only will be eligible for the bonus mark. The Certificate issued by the Director of NSS/NCC only will be considered for bonus mark in respect of NSS/NCC candidates.

An additional Weightage of 5, 10 marks will be awarded to NCC cadets holding B, C Certificates respectively in proof of their high proficiency (resolution of the Syndicate dated 11.03.2019).

The B and C certificates obtained during the academic year of the qualifying examinations ie, plus two level only will be eligible for the bonus mark.

b) A weightage of 15 marks will be given to the ex-servicemen and widows and children of Jawans and Ex-servicemen for admission. (U.O. No. Ac.B.3/Misc./73 dated 30-10-1974). (Academic Council dated 28-08-1974).

# Note:

- a) In respect of NCC applicants, the bonus marks will be awarded, on the basis of N.C.C. Certificates signed by the Director and issued by the Directorate of N.C.C., to the candidates who have secured at least 75% of attendance after having participated in its activities during the course of study immediately preceding the Programme for which admission is sought.
- b) For awarding bonus marks to N.S.S. Participants, the basis will be N.S.S. Certificates signed by the Competent Authority.
- c) The benefit of bonus marks for purposes of admission can be earned by the candidates only under any one category (either N.S.S. or N.C.C).
- d) The weightage of bonus marks shall be added to the marks scored by the candidate either to make him/her eligible for admission to a Programme or for ranking purposes to those who are otherwise eligible for admission. In the case of candidates who get the eligibility by this bonus marks, their ranking mark will be the sum of scored marks and the bonus marks.
- e) Ex-Servicemen -Their dependants/Children of Jawans
- 6.1. 2. The Candidates who have passed qualifying exam under ISC or any other boards which have more than three electives will have to submit more than one application with different electives, in case they wish to seek admission for all the electives they have studied. For example a candidate who chooses Mathematics as elective should compulsorily enter the marks of Mathematics plus the marks of any other two electives as per their choice of that stream. This is applicable for all other subjects.

  Such candidates will have to submit separate applications with separate registration fee.

#### 6.2 Eligibility for Admission

Notwithstanding anything contained in the Statutes, the selection of students in Government colleges shall be governed by the rules prescribed by the Government from time to time with the concurrence of the University in respect of such admissions.

"A pass in Higher Secondary Examination/Vocational Higher Secondary Examination of the Government of Kerala or an Examination accepted by the Academic Council as equivalent thereto".

For subjects which are not being offered at the qualifying Examination level, the marks of related subject or subjects, a knowledge of which is essential for the study of the subject proposed to be chosen for the First Degree Programme, shall be added to the total marks for the purpose of ranking.

# 6.3 Subject Combination and Mode of Ranking

#### A. First Degree Programmes under the Faculty of Science

No.	Name of Programme	Eligibility for admission	Calculation of Index marks
1.	Mathematics	A Pass in Higher Secondary Examination of the state or an Examination accepted by the University as equivalent thereto with Mathematics as one of the subjects under science group.	Total marks secured for Higher Secondary + Marks secured for Mathematics
2.	Physics	A Pass in Higher Secondary Examination of the state or an Examination accepted by the University as equivalent thereto with Physics as one of the subjects under science group.	Total marks secured for Higher Secondary + Marks secured for Physics
3.	Chemistry	A Pass in Higher Secondary Examination of the state or an Examination accepted by the University as equivalent thereto with Chemistry as one of the subjects under science group.	Total marks secured for Higher Secondary + Marks secured for Chemistry.
4.	Zoology	A Pass in Higher Secondary Examination of the state or an Examination accepted by the University as equivalent thereto with Biology as one of the subjects under science group.	Total marks secured for Higher Secondary + Marks secured for Biology.

5.	Botany	A Pass in Higher Secondary Examination of the state or an Examination accepted by the University as equivalent thereto with Biology as one of the subjects under science group.	Total marks secured for Higher Secondary + Marks secured for Biology.
6.	Geology	A Pass in Higher Secondary Examination of the state or an Examination accepted by the University as equivalent thereto with any two of the following subjects. Physics, Chemistry, Mathematics, Geology or Statistics.	Total marks secured for Higher Secondary + 15% of marks obtained for Geology as weightage for those who have studied Geology.
7.	Geography	A Pass in Higher Secondary Examination of the state or an Examination accepted by the University as equivalent thereto. Must have studied either Geography as one of the Optional subjects or any of the following subjects, Mathematics, Geology, Chemistry, Physics, Statistics, Computer Science.	Total marks secured for Higher Secondary + 15% of marks obtained for Geography as weightage for those who have studied Geography.
8.	Home Science	A Pass in Higher Secondary Examination of the state or an Examination accepted by the University as equivalent thereto with Chemistry or Home Science, as one of the subjects.	Total marks secured for Higher Secondary + 15% of marks obtained in Home Science as weightage for those who have studied Home Science.
9.	Statistics	A Pass in Higher Secondary Examination of the state or an Examination accepted by the University as equivalent thereto with Mathematics and any one of the following subjects- Physics, Computer Science or Statistics.	Total marks in Higher Secondary + Marks secured for Maths + 15% of Marks obtained for Statistics as weightage for those who studied Statistics.
10.	Polymer Chemistry	A Pass in Higher Secondary Examination of the state or an Examination accepted by the University as equivalent thereto with Chemistry as one of the subjects.	Total marks in Higher Secondary + Marks secured for Chemistry.
11.	Biochemistry	A Pass in Higher Secondary Examination of the state or an Examination accepted by the University as equivalent thereto with Chemistry and Biology as one of the subjects.	Total marks in Higher Secondary + Marks secured for Chemistry.
12.	Psychology	A Pass in Higher Secondary Examination of the State or an Examination accepted by the University as equivalent thereto.	<ul> <li>(a) Total marks in Higher Secondary + 15% weightage of marks scored for Psychology, for those who have studied Psychology as a subject in the Plus two level.</li> <li>(b) Total marks in Higher Secondary + 10% weightage of marks scored for Mathematics or Biology (which ever is higher) for those who studied Mathematics or Biology, but not Psychology, as subjects in the plus two level.</li> </ul>
13.	Microbiology	A Pass in Higher Secondary Examination of the state or an Examination accepted by the University as equivalent thereto with Biology as one of the subjects.	Total marks in Higher Secondary + Marks secured for Biology.

15

# **B.** First Degree Programme under the Faculty of Social Sciences

1.	Economics	A Pass in Higher Secondary Examination of the State or an Examination accepted by the University as equivalent thereto.	Total marks in Higher Secondary + Marks scored by the candidate for Economics
2.	History	A Pass in Higher Secondary Examination of the State or an Examination accepted by the University as equivalent thereto.	Total marks in Higher Secondary + Marks scored by the candidate for History and a weightage of 25 marks for each history paper.
3.	Political Science	A Pass in Higher Secondary Examination of the State or an Examination accepted by the University as equivalent thereto.	Total marks in Higher Secondary + Marks scored by the candidate for Political Science.
4.	Sociology	A Pass in Higher Secondary Examination of the State or an Examination accepted by the University as equivalent thereto.	Total marks in Higher Secondary + Marks scored by the candidate for Sociology.
5.	Islamic History	A Pass in Higher Secondary Examination of the State or an Examination accepted by the University as equivalent thereto.	Total marks in Higher Secondary + Marks scored by the candidate for Islamic History.

# C. First Degree Programme under the Faculty of Arts

1.	English	A Pass in Higher Secondary Examination of the State or an Examination accepted by the University as equivalent thereto.	Total marks for Higher Secondary/ equivalent (1200) + double the percentage of marks for General English.
2.	Philosophy	A Pass in Higher Secondary Examination of the State or an Examination accepted by the University as equivalent thereto.	Total Marks for Higher Secondary + Marks scored in Part III Philosophy (Optional).
3.	BA Honours in English Language & Literature	A pass in Higher Secondary or equivalent course with the minimum marks as follows:  Gen-70%; SC-60%; ST-55%	Total marks for Higher Secondary/ equivalent (1200) + double the percentage of marks for General English.

# D. First Degree Programmes under the Faculty of Oriental Studies

The candidates who have passed the VHSE Examination are also eligible for applying for the Programmes coming under the Faculty of Oriental Studies. (U.O. No.Ac.AII/1/16984/2011, dated 02.01.2012.)

1	Malayalam	A Pass in Higher Secondary	Total marks in Higher Secondary + the Marks secured in the language concerned as optional under Part III + 50% weightage of marks scored in Part II Second Language concerned at the qualifying examination.
2	Hindi	Examination of the State or an	
3	Sanskrit	Examination accepted by the	
4	Tamil	University as equivalent thereto.	
5	Arabic	A Pass in Higher Secondary Examination of the State or an Examination accepted by the University as equivalent thereto or a pass in B.A Afzal-ul-Ulama preliminary course(10+2 pattern) recognized by University of Kerala.	Total marks in Higher Secondary + the Marks secured in the language concerned as optional under Part III + 50% weightage of marks scored in Part II Second Language concerned at the qualifying examination / Total CGPA of Afzal-ul-Ulama preliminary + 50% weightage of grades scored in Part I Arabic.

# E. First Degree Programmes under the Faculty of Commerce

1.	Commerce (Finance/	A Pass in Higher Secondary	
	Co-operation/	Examination of the State or an	Marks scored for Accountancy +
	Tourism & Travel	Examination accepted by the	Weightage of 15% of marks scored
	Management/	University as equivalent thereto	for Business Studies.
	Computer Application	provided candidates coming from	
	Insurance Banking)	Non-Commerce group should have	
		at least 45% of the aggregate marks.	
	B.Com Degree holders are permitted to take additional Degree in BA/BSc Degree Courses vide UO No. Ac AII/1/2012 dated 02.06.2012.		
	"A candidate who has passed BCom Degree examination or who had been presented for I,II or III year BCom Degree examination will be permitted to join the BA or BSc Degree course as a regular student or BA Degree course by Private Registration or by Correspondence course provided he had the requisite qualifications to join the BA/BSc Degree Course".		

# F. First Degree Programme under Faculty of Fine Arts

1.*	B.A.	A pass in the Pre-degree /Plus two	Marks obtained in Higher Secondary
	Music	examination or an equivalent	Examination + Marks obtained for Music, if the
		1 5	students have taken Music as optional in Higher
		University of Kerala	Secondary + Marks obtained in aptitude test.

Note:\* The candidates applying for BA Music Degree Course must also register online before the closure of registration. The list of candidates will be forwarded to the colleges concerned.

# G. Career-related First Degree Programme under Faculty of Fine Arts

1 *	BPA (Vocal,	A pass in the Pre-degree /Plus two	The selection of students
	Veena, Violin,	examination or an equivalent qualification	will be on the basis of an
	Mridangam &	recognized by the University of Kerala.	aptitude test . Students who
	Dance)	Students who have passed the Second year	have passed Pre-degree/Plus
		Ganabhooshanam are also eligible to apply for	two with Music as one of
		I BPA Course.	their optional subjects and
			those who have passed the
		Candidates who have passed B.A/ B.Sc./	second year of
		B.Com. degree examination from other	Ganabhooshanam will be
		Universities can be permitted to join I year	given a weightage of 25
		BPA if they fulfill eligibility condition.	marks for selection for
			admission to BPA.
		There is no age limit for Admission to BPA-	
		(U.O.No.Ac.A.IV/2/ 027863/01 dt. 9-8-02)	
		,	

Note:\* The candidates need to apply directly to the Colleges concerned for admission to First Degree Programme in BPA.

# H. Career-related First Degree Programmes

1.	Botany and Biotechnology	A Pass in Higher Secondary Examination of the state or an Examination accepted by the University as equivalent thereto with Biology as one of the subjects	Total Marks in Higher Secondary + Highest Marks for Biology/ Biotechnology.
2.	Environmental Science & Environment and Water Management	A Pass in Higher Secondary Examination of the State or an Examination accepted by the University as equivalent thereto with Biology as one of the subjects.	Total marks in Higher Secondary + Marks for Biology.
3.	Biochemistry & Industrial Microbiology	A Pass in Higher Secondary Examination of the state or an Examination accepted by the University as equivalent thereto with Biology as one of the subjects.	Total marks in Higher Secondary + Marks for Biology.

4.	Physics & Computer Application	A Pass in Higher Secondary Examination of the state or an Examination accepted by the University as equivalent thereto with Physics as one of the subjects.	Total marks in Higher Secondary + Marks for Physics.	
5.	Chemistry & Industrial Chemistry	A Pass in Higher Secondary Examination of the state or an Examination accepted by the University as equivalent thereto with Chemistry as one of the subjects.	Total marks in Higher Secondary + Marks for Chemistry.	
6	BA Journalism and Mass Communication	A Pass in Higher Secondary Examination of the State or an Examination accepted by the University as equivalent thereto.	Marks obtained in Higher Secondary Examination + 10% of the marks obtained for Journalism as weightage (for candidates who have studied journalism as a subject at the +2 level).	
7.	Malayalam and Mass Communication	A Pass in Higher Secondary Examination of the State or an Examination accepted by the University as equivalent thereto. Candidates who have studied other languages are also eligible	Marks obtained in Higher Secondary Examination + 50% marks for additional language Malayalam+ Marks scored for optional Malayalam/ Journalism (for candidates who have studied Malayalam/Journalism as optional)	
8.	English & Communicative English	A Pass in Higher Secondary Examination of the State or an Examination accepted by the University as equivalent thereto.	Total marks for Higher Secondary/ equivalent (1200) + double the percentage of marks for General English. (candidates who have studied Communicative English as a paper (main/ optional) for their +2 examination, 50% of the marks obtained for the above paper shall also be added)	
9	Commerce & Hotel Management and Catering	A Pass in Higher Secondary Examination of the State or an Examination accepted by the	Total marks in Higher	
10	Commerce & Tax Procedure and Practice	University as equivalent thereto provided candidates coming from Non-Commerce group should have at least 45% of the	Secondary + Marks scored for Accountancy + Weightage of 15% of marks	
11	Commerce and Tourism and Travel Management	aggregate marks.	scored for Business Studies.	
12	Biotechnology (Multimajor)	A Pass in Higher Secondary Examination of the state or an Examination accepted by the University as equivalent thereto with Biology/Science Group (Physics, Chemistry, Mathematics) with Biotechnology as one of the subjects	d by the secondary + Marks for Biology/Science Group (Physics, Chemistry, Mathematics) with Biotechnology as one of the subjects.	
13	Commerce with Computer Application	A Pass in Higher Secondary Examination of the State or an Examination accepted by the University as equivalent thereto provided candidates coming from Non-Commerce group should have at least 45% of the aggregate marks.	Total marks in Higher Secondary + Marks scored for Accountancy + Weightage of 15% of marks scored for Business Studies.	

14.	Computer Science	A pass in Higher Secondary or any other examination recognized as equivalent thereto by the University of Kerala with Mathematics as one of the optional subjects.	Total marks obtained for the qualifying examination + marks for Mathematics and Physics / Computer Science. The candidate who have studied Computer Science at +2 level, the score obtained in Computer Science paper be added, instead of the score in Physics (2011 Admission onwards – U.O No.Ac.A.IV/3150748/2011 dtd 10.06.2011).
15	Electronics	A Pass in Higher Secondary Examination of the state or an Examination accepted by the University as equivalent thereto with Physics as one of the subjects.	Total marks in Higher Secondary + Marks for Physics.
16.	Computer Applications (BCA)	A Pass in Higher Secondary Examination of the State or an Examination accepted by the University as equivalent thereto with Mathematics as one of the optional subject.	Total marks in Higher Secondary + marks for Mathematics.
17	Business Administration (BBA)	A pass in Higher Secondary or any other Examination accepted by the University as equivalent thereto with any subject combination with a minimum of 45% marks in aggregate.  vide UO No.Ac AIII/I/028280/2013 dtd 03/03/2014.	Total marks in Higher Secondary Examination
18	Bachelor of Management Studies (BMS)- Hotel Management	A pass in Higher Secondary or any other Examination accepted by the University as equivalent thereto with any subject combination with a minimum of 45% marks in aggregate.  vide UO No.Ac AIII/I/028280/2013 dtd 26/07/2013.	Total marks in Higher Secondary Examination.
19.	Bachelor of Social Work (BSW)	A Pass in Higher Secondary Examination or its equivalent recognised by the University.	Total marks in Higher Secondary +10% weightage of marks scored for Social Work for those who have studied Social Work as a subject in the +2 level.

# I. B Voc Degree Programme (Subject to continuance of affiliation)

a.	Software	Eligibility for admissions and reservation of seats for	Total marks in
	Development	B Voc Software Development shall be according to	Higher Secondary
		the rules framed by the University from time to time.	in Science stream +
		No student shall be eligible for admission to B Voc	25 marks
		Software Development unless he/she has successfully	weightage for
		completed the examination conducted by a	VHSE students.
		Board/university at the +2 level of schooling or its	
		equivalent in science stream. Those who passed	
		Vocational Higher Secondary course will get an	
		additional weightage of 25 marks in the ranking index.	
		For the calculation of ranking mark in any stream,	
		convert the qualifying examination mark to 1200.	

b. Tourism and Hospitality Management.	Eligibility for admissions and reservation of seats for B Voc Tourism and Hospitality Industry shall be according to the rules framed by the University from time to time. No student shall be eligible for admission to B Voc Tourism and Hospitality unless he/she has passed the +2 of Higher Secondary Board of Kerala or that of any other University or Board of Examinations in any state recognized as equivalent to the +2 of the Higher Secondary Board of Kerala with not less than 45% marks in aggregate. (Those who passed Vocational Higher Secondary course will get a weightage of 25 marks)	Higher Secondary + 25 marks weightage for
--	---	---

Note: Relaxation of marks in the qualifying examination as per rules (for SC/ST-pass minimum, SEBC-2% & PWD – 5% relaxation in the qualifying examination from the prescribed minimum for admission.)

6.4 Standardization of marks for admission to First Degree Programme under CBCS system – Guidelines issued (2010-2011 onwards).

# A. Higher Secondary

1) In the case of Higher Secondary Examination from 2010 onwards, the index marks are to be calculated as follows.

Total marks secured for Higher Secondary + Marks secured in the concerned subject.

For e.g. If the student has secured 800 marks out of the total 1200 marks and if he has secured 150 out of 200 in mathematics, his index marks will be 800 + 150 = 950.

In the case of admission to B.A English, double the percentage of marks obtained for English are added to the total mark. If the student in the above example has secured 120 marks out of 200 in English, his index mark will be 800 + 120 = 920.

2) In the case of Higher Secondary Examination prior to 2010, normalize the total marks obtained out of 600 to 1200 and add twice the marks obtained in the concerned subject for calculation of index mark.

In the case of admission to B.A English, double the percentage of marks obtained for English are added the same to the total marks, normalized to 1200.

# B. Vocational Higher Secondary

In the case of Vocational Higher Secondary examination, exclude the marks for vocational subjects and foundation course and normalize the marks as follows:

1) In the case of VHSE (prior to 2010) the marks for English (out of 100) to be normalized to 200. Marks for Optional (3 subjects) (Total 3 x 100=300) to be normalized to 400.

```
For e.g. if a VHSE student received the following marks, English = 41, Optional 1 =47, Optional 2 = 58, Optional 3 = 65 Total = 211. i. 41/100x200 for English = 82 ii. For Optionals, 170/300 \times 400 = 226.66 Total out of 600 = 308.66 Total out of 1200 = 308.66 \times 2 = 617.32
```

In the case of admission to B.A English, double the percentage of marks in English and add to total ie., 617.32 + 82.00 = 699.32. Index Marks is 699.32.

2) In the case of VHSE students from 2010 onwards English Total = 200, Optional 1 = 200, Optional 2 = 200, Optional 3 = 200. Therefore, Grand total = 800.

#### Normalize as follows:

i. Normalize English marks to 400

Eg: If a student received 150 marks out of 200 then,  $150/200 \times 400 = 300$ 

#### ii. Normalize optional to 800

Eg: If a student received a total of 500 marks out of 600 in the 3 optionals, then,  $500/600 \times 800 = 666.66$  Therefore, total out of 1200 = 966.66

In the case of admission to First Degree Programme in English, since the marks are awarded out of 200, add these marks to the normalized optional marks. Index marks = 966.66 + 150 = 1116.66

C. In the case of other Boards such as CBSE and ISC, normalize the total marks to 1200 and then add TWICE THE PERCENTAGE of marks obtained in the concerned subject For Example: If a student has secured 400 out of the total of 500 marks in the CBSE stream and if he has say, secured 80 marks out of 100 in mathematics, his index marks will be 400/500 x 1200 plus 160 (i, e, 80 X 2) marks of mathematics. That is 960 + 160 =1120 In the case of admission to First Degree Programme in English, double the percentage of marks obtained for English and adds to the normalized total marks.

For eg: If the student in example above secured 70 out of 100 marks in English, then his index mark will be 960 + 140 = 1100

#### 6.5 Resolving of tie:

In the case of tie of index marks, the following will be considered

- \* Marks of the subject opted
- \* Marks of English
- \* Date of Birth (older be placed higher in ranking)
- \* Name of the Candidate (Alphabetical order)

#### **Loosing of marks for subsequent appearances**

Candidates will lose 10 marks for ranking purpose for each additional appearance he/she has taken for completing the qualifying examination.

#### 7. HOW TO APPLY

- 7.1 (a) Any candidate who wish to join First Degree Programme under the University of Kerala should compulsorily register online @ <a href="http://admissions.keralauniversity.ac.in">http://admissions.keralauniversity.ac.in</a>.
  - (b) The site is optimized with the latest versions of Mozilla firefox, Google Chrome etc.
  - (c) The candidates are advised to enable "JavaScript" before proceeding with the Registration
  - (d) Read the instructions carefully before proceeding with the registration.
  - (e) Do not press "back" button during the process of registration.
- 7.2 1. Check whether JavaScript is enabled. If not, enable it.
  - 2. The first step of UG online registration process is to click on "Click here for Registration" button available in the home page of the website <a href="www.admissions.keralauniversity.ac.in">www.admissions.keralauniversity.ac.in</a>. After that, the candidate has to provide the minimum details like Exam Board, Register Number, Number of Appearances, Name, Date of Birth, Gender, Category, and Email id. After entering the required details, the candidate will be provided with a unique application number and password. Date of birth is the default password in the format dd/mm/yyyy

Note the Application Number and Password you have already entered for future use.

This application number and password must be used for all the UG online admission related activities. Till the prescribed date and time, candidates can login to the site with these credentials.

# 3. Login

After generating the Application number the candidate should login with the Application number and Password.

# 4. Instructions for Online Registration

Candidates are advised to read the instructions carefully before registration. After reading the instructions click the "Proceed" Button. Do not press "BACK" BUTTON during Registration.

#### 5. Registration Fee Payment

The Registration Fee will be as follows:

a). For General/SEBC candidates: Rs 420/-

b). For SC/ST candidates: Rs 210/-

Candidates should pay the registration fee by using the online payment facility after clicking on "Pay Online" button.

After completing the payment, the candidate should continue the registration process.

Note: The online payment receipt should be kept safely as the same is to be submitted to the college at the time of admission.

Candidates shall not remit the fee in any other form like Demand Draft, Cheque etc.

The Registration fee once remitted will not be refunded under any circumstances.

#### STEPS FOR THE ONLINE REGISTRATION PROCESS (1 TO 6).

# **Step 1: Candidate Profile Registration**

Candidate should enter the personal details here. Fields marked with \* are mandatory.

- 1. Name (As in the certificate of the qualifying examination).
- 2. Date of Birth (dd/mm/yyyy format).
- 3. Gender (Choose Male/Female/Transgender).
- 4. Keralite: Whether Keralite or not? (See prospectus clause 5.3)
- 5. Nationality: Whether Indian or not?
- 6. Contact Mobile No: Enter Mobile Number.
- 7. Land Phone: Enter Land Phone Number with STD Code.
- 8. Email: Enter Email id.
- 9. Address: The candidate has to provide permanent address for communication.
- 10. Creamy layer: Select the Creamy layer/Non Creamy layer. If the candidate choose Non Creamy layer, he/she has to submit certificates to support the claim at the time of admission.
- 11. Communal Reservation Category: Based on the caste, the system will automatically populate the reservation category.
- 12. Allotment Category: Based on the caste and creamy layer status, the system will automatically populate the allotment category. It is to this category that the candidate will be considered for allotment.
- 13. OEC: It mentions to claim for OEC candidates. Based on the caste, the system will automatically populate this. The candidate has to submit certificates to support the claim at the time of admission.
- 14. Differently Abled (Persons with disabilities): It mentions to claim reservation seats for persons with disabilities. If the candidate chooses YES, he/she has to submit certificates to support the claim.
- 15. EBFC: It mentions to claim reservation seats for forward community candidates who are economically backward. If the candidate chooses YES, he/she has to submit certificates to support the claim.
- 16. Special Reservation: Candidate can claim if he/she has any weightage for NCC, NSS or Exservicemen/ Widows / Children of Jawans. Documents should be available with candidate to support the claim. (See prospectus clause 6.1.1)

For NCC cadets, B Certificate or C certificate holders get an additional weightage of 5 or 10 marks respectively. The candidate has to give option concerned to claim the above weightage.

- 17. Reservation for Nominees: (See prospectus clause 4.1.1)
- 18. Are you interested to apply in Self Financing colleges & UIT: If the candidate mentions 'YES', he/she can apply for admission in Self Financing Colleges & UIT's also in addition to Government and Aided colleges.

If the candidate mentions 'NO', he/she can apply for admission in Government and Aided colleges only.

19. Have you represented any sports competitions? : The candidate can select 'YES' if he/she wishes to apply under sports quota. He/she has to opt the level of achievement and also mention the sports item.

After filling this candidate profile, the candidate can continue registration by clicking button "Save and Continue". It directs to a page, Academic Profile Registration.

#### **Step 2: Academic Profile Registration.**

Enter mark details of the qualifying examination of the candidate.

- i. Type of Examination: Regular, Part-time or Open school.
- ii. Board of Study: Select HSE-Kerala, VHSE-Kerala, ISC, CBSE, THSE or OTHERS. If the candidate has studied in Other Boards (Open School, +2 from other state boards etc.) he/she has to obtain Eligibility Certificate from the University of Kerala and shall submit the same to the college if he/she gets admission.
- iii. Stream: Stream of study like Science, Humanities, Commerce
- iv. Year of Passing: Select the year of passing of qualifying examination
- v. Number of Appearances: The number of chances taken to complete the qualifying examination.
- vi. Examination Register Number: The Register number of qualifying examination. (ie, +2 level)
- vii. Pre-knowledge of Arabic: If the candidate has pre-knowledge of Arabic in secondary or higher secondary level, click yes. This is applicable for only those who wish to take admission for BA Arabic course.
- viii. Mark Details: Choose appropriate Mark System. If the candidate has studied under Grade system, It is his/her responsibility to convert his/her grades into marks by following the directions from his/her board of study and produce the valid documents at the time of admission.

#### THE CANDIDATE HAS TO FILL THIS PAGE FROM TOP TO BOTTOM, ONE BY ONE.

The page automatically gets populated according to the Board selected by the candidate if he/she passed in Kerala HSE or VHSE examination in 2019.

If the candidate studied in any other boards other than Kerala HSE or VHSE, they have to fill the correct details of marks obtained and maximum marks as in the certificate.

After filling the above details click "Save and Continue" button for submitting these details.

#### Step 3: Upload photo and Signature

Photo [with 150px X 200px (WIDTH X HEIGHT), 40kb, .jpg format only]. Photo must be clear and with light background. Signature [with 150px X 60px (WIDTH X HEIGHT), 40kb, .jpg format only]. For uploading photo and signature, select the image file on the PC using "Browse" button. After uploading the photo and signature, click "Continue" button for further registration.

# Step 4: Add and Change Options

- Candidates can select options of their choice which are to be done very carefully. Here student can select Course and College of their choice and click "Add Option" button to confirm it. A student can add up to a maximum of 20 options in Courses and Colleges they wish to join.
- The preference numbers along with the selected options shows the priority of options. So
  candidate must be very careful in prioritizing their options.

The steps involved in changing the preference of options are summarized below.

a. Click on the option to be changed

b. Suppose the candidate wants to change preference to a higher one (eg:-option with preference no.3 need to be changed to the one with preference no 2), click the row with the option to be moved, click Up arrow ( ) once so that it will be changed accordingly. By clicking the down arrow ( ), the candidate can bring the preference to a lower one. If option 5 is to be brought to 2, the up arrow has to be clicked thrice. Existing option can be deleted by clicking the ( ) button link.

c. DO NOT FORGET to click the button 'Save & Refresh Options' to finalize selected options. If any alteration is made in the selected option list, DO NOT FORGET to click 'Save & Refresh Options' button.

## **Step 5: Verify The Application**

The candidate can verify/edit the submitted application again before taking its print out. The candidates cannot edit some specific fields in each section.

#### Step 6: Print out of completed application form

Click the 'Print Completed Application' button to take the print out of the completed application form. The Registration process is completed only after taking the print out of the completed application form.

Candidates are instructed to submit their application online within the time schedule specified, through admission portal.

# Updating the information and options already given online.

A candidate can edit some of the information given at the time of registration, by entering the Home Page using his/her application number, password (Date of Birth given as default password) as per the following procedure:

- a. Go to the website <a href="http://admissions.keralauniversity.ac.in">http://admissions.keralauniversity.ac.in</a> and enter the application number, and Date of Birth which is given as password in the Applicant Login section. (Date of Birth in the format dd/mm/yyyy). It is advised to change the password immediately using the link "PASSWORD" to prevent any type of intrusion by any unauthorized person. The candidate should note down the password and application number.
- b. A valid applicant will be directed to his/her home page with a group of navigation links (My Home, Index Mark, Allotment, Edit Profile, Completed Profile, Password and Logout). In the link 'My Home' the applicant can view the status of the application. Click the 'Preview & Print Completed Application' button to view /print the application.
- c. For updating the personal profile, the candidate has to go to the 'Completed Profile' link where he/she can edit some of the information given at the time of online registration.
- d. Using the link 'Academic Profile' the candidate can change the details of Qualifying Examination except Board, Register Number, Year of passing of Qualifying Examination and the name of the subjects passed.
- e. The link 'My Options' is provided for the candidate to add/delete/change the preference of the options.
- f. After making all the changes, the candidate can take the latest printout from 'Completed Profile' page.

The candidate is advised to use the 'Logout' link at the time of exit from his/her Home Page

#### 7.3 Submission of Printout of Application and other documents.

Do not send any hard copies to the university. The hard copy of the online application with originals of all certificates should be kept by the candidate and it has to be submitted at the time of admission in the respective college. The candidate who has failed to produce the printout of the application form and original certificates at the time of admission shall not be considered for admission.

# 8. ONLINE CENTRALIZED ALLOTMENT PROCESS

#### 8.1 Trial Allotment

A trial allotment will be conducted to give an idea about the chances of getting allotment to a Programme and college, based on the options registered and the rank of the candidate. The trial allotment does not guarantee the candidate, a seat in a College or a Programme.

#### 8.2 First Allotment

After the trial allotment and the period earmarked for revising options, the first allotment will be published in the website <a href="http://admissions.keralauniversity.ac.in">http://admissions.keralauniversity.ac.in</a> on the date to be notified. The candidate has to download the allotment memo which has to be produced before the Principal at the time of admission, from website after entering details of the prescribed fee in relevant field in the Home Page. The allotment memo will show the personal details, the college, the Programme to which the candidate is allotted and the date of joining.

The candidates who get allotment have to remit the University fee as per the procedure mentioned in clause 8.3 and ensure their seat, and those who fail to remit the fee in time will not be considered for further allotment. The candidates will have to follow the notification of the University with regard to the date of admission in the college concerned.

# 8.3 Fee to be paid to the University on Allotment

On securing allotment / admission, the under mentioned University fee has to be remitted by the candidates in online mode (e-payment) only in the 'Allotment' page of valid applicant's homepage in the website (<a href="http://admissions.keralauniversity.ac.in">http://admissions.keralauniversity.ac.in</a>). A printout of the original payment receipt should be taken and the same should be kept safely and to be submitted to the Principal at the time of admission. The candidate without the original payment receipt will not be allowed to join the college. The candidates should keep the payment receipt after verification in the college. It will be required for further allotments, if any.

Note: Candidates who passed the qualifying examination from Other Boards (Boards other than Kerala HSE, Kerala VHSE, AISSCE/CBSE, ISCE) are exempted to pay the fee for Eligibility. Such students should obtain Eligibility certificate from the University of Kerala before registration and shall submit the same to the college if he/she gets admission.

# Fee details for General candidates

Sl.No	Particulars of the Fee to be remitted	Amount (For students of HSE, VHSE, CBSE, ISCE)	Amount (For Other Board students like Open School, +2 from other state boards etc.)
1.	Medical Inspection fee (as one time payment for 3years)	Rs.30/-	Rs.30/-
2.	Sports Affiliation fee (as one time payment for 3 years)	Rs.225/-	Rs.225/-
3.	University Union Fee (as one time payment for 3 years)	Rs.180/-	Rs.180/-
4.	Students Aid Fund Fee (as one time payment for 3 years)	Rs.90/-	Rs.90/-
5.	Women's Study Unit Fee (as one time payment for 3 years)	Rs.45/-	Rs.45/-
6.	Students Affiliation fee (To be remitted only at the time of admission to the Programme).	Rs.350/-	Rs.350/-
7.	Students Care Fund (as one time payment for 3 years)	Rs. 300/-	Rs. 300/-
8.	Fee for Matriculation	Rs.105/-	Rs.105/-
9.	Fee for Recognition	Rs. 315/-	Rs. 315/-
10.	Fee for Eligibility	Rs. 210/-	Nil
	Total	Rs. 1850/-	Rs. 1640/-

#### Fee details for SC /ST candidates

Sl.No	Particulars of the Fee to be remitted	Amount (For students of HSE, VHSE, CBSE, ISCE)	Amount (For Other Board students like Open School, +2 from other state boards etc.)		
1.	Medical Inspection fee (as one time payment for 3years)				
2.	Sports Affiliation fee (as one time payment for 3 years)	<ul> <li>The rates are same as that of General candidates.</li> <li>To be claimed by the College from the SC/ST Department and remitted to the University.</li> <li>In the case of self financing colleges, since they are not eligible for claiming the fee from SC/ST department, the same shall be collected from the students and remitted to KUF immediately on closure of a briging it to 15.</li> </ul>			
3.	University Union Fee (as one time payment for 3 years)				
4.	Students Aid Fund Fee (as one time payment for 3 years)				
5.	Women's Study Unit Fee (as one time payment for 3 years)				
6.	Students Affiliation fee (To be remitted only at the time of admission to the Programme).	of admission itself.			
7.	Students Care Fund (as one time payment for 3 years)	300/-	300/-		
8.	Fee for Matriculation	105/-	105/-		
9.	Fee for Recognition	315/-	315/-		
10.	Fee for Eligibility	210/-	Nil		
	Total	930/-	720/-		

Note: The University Fee once remitted will not be refunded under any circumstances.

Application forms for Matriculation and Recognition are to be collected from the candidates and submitted to the University along with the online transaction slip of University Fee.

Candidates SHALL NOT remit the fee in any other form like Demand Draft, Cheque etc.

Those candidates who do not remit the fee on or before the date specified and in the specified method vide Clause 8.3 will lose their current allotment as well as the eligibility for further allotments.

- 8.3.1 The eligible SC/ST/SEBC/ PWD, Fishermen students should submit their scholarship form for the academic year, immediately after obtaining admission, for processing the Scholarship.
- 8.4 Downloading Allotment memo After remitting University fee for the prescribed Programme, candidates can Login to their homepage using their application number and password for downloading the memo. Using the link 'Allotment' the applicant can view his/her allotment details. After furnishing the details of University fee for prescribed Programme, the student can download allotment memo which has to be produced before the Principal at the time of admission.
  - **8.4.1** Those candidates who do not remit the fee on or before the date specified and in the specified method vide Clause 8.3 and enter the details in the Website will lose their current allotment as well as the eligibility for further allotments.
- **8.5** Cancellation/Activation of options after the first allotment: Candidates who remit the fee as per the first allotment within the prescribed time limit will have the facility to cancel/activate their higher options before the second allotment during a specified period which will be notified.
  - **8.5.1** After the first allotment, the options below the 'allotted one' of the candidate will automatically be removed from the option list of the candidate. For example, if a candidate had registered 20 options in all, and if he/she is allotted his/her 10<sup>th</sup> option, all options from 11 to 20 will be automatically removed from the option list. Options from 1 to 9 will remain valid and will be considered for future allotments. He/she may cancel/activate any options among the remaining options as per his/her desire. But the candidate will not be permitted to register any fresh options to the existing ones.

- **8.5.2** Existing options registered by the candidate, available in the Home Page, can be cancelled one by one by clicking the "CANCEL" button shown against each option or all higher options can be cancelled by clicking "CANCEL ALL HIGHER OPTIONS" button, if the candidate desires so. Option once cancelled can be activated again using "ACTIVATE" button, within a specified time period.
- 8.5.3 If a candidate is satisfied with an allotment and does not want to be considered again for further allotment(s), he/she must cancel all the remaining higher options. A candidate retaining all or any of his/her higher options after an allotment, is bound to accept the new allotment, if any, failing which, he/she will lose the existing allotment as well as the new allotment; moreover he/she will not be considered for any further allotments.
- **8.5.4** The facility for cancellation/activation of options will be available during the notified period only.

#### 8.6 Second/Further Allotment and Remittance of Fee:

The second/further allotment list will be published on the date to be notified. A candidate who gets an allotment at any stage will have to remit the prescribed fee for the course allotted, through the method specified in Clause 8.3

The candidates need to remit the fee due to the University only once during this process of allotment which would confirm their seat in any of the colleges as per their preference and eligibility.

Note: The date of reporting to the college concerned for taking admission will be notified in due course.

#### 8.7 Post Allotment Activities:

#### 8.7.1 Reporting at the College:

Candidates who get allotment will have to report before the Principal/Head of the College/Institution concerned for admission on the dates notified, with the following documents:

- a) Print out of completed online application generated by the Candidate.
- b) The original pay-in-slip from the bank / transaction slip obtained in case of online payment towards Registration fee.
- c) Allotment Memo (Latest)
- d) Original mark list of the qualifying examination
- e) The original pay-in-slip from the bank / transaction slip obtained in case of online payment towards University Fee. (It includes special fee, affiliation, matriculation, recognition, eligibility fee etc.)
- f) Certificate to prove date of birth
- g) TC from the Institution last attended
- h) Course & Conduct Certificate
- i) Original Community Certificate/BPL Certificate if applicable.
- j) Non creamy layer Certificate in the case of SEBC/ OEC candidates.
- k) Original certificates to prove the claim for grace marks, if any.
- Eligibility certificate from the University of Kerala in case of candidates who have passed qualifying examination other than HSE/ VHSE conducted by Government of Kerala or the examination conducted by CBSE (AISSCE) and ISCE.
- m) Any other relevant certificate for any claim made in the application.
- **8.7.2** Fees other than the one already paid vide Clause 8.3, as applicable to the course /institution, will have to be remitted by the candidate at the time of taking admission in the college.
- 8.7.3 Verification of Documents: The Principal/Head of the Institution shall be personally responsible for verification and satisfaction of the correctness of the records produced by the candidate at the time of seeking admission in the College/Institution. The candidates should fulfill the eligibility criteria at the time of online registration and all relevant documents shall be submitted at the respective colleges during the time of admission.

#### 8.7.4 Failure to report for Admission:

Candidates who do not take admission on the prescribed date and time in the allotted college will lose their admission. They will not be considered for further allotments.

# 8.7.5 Cancellation of Higher Options after joining a college:

Candidates who join the college on the date specified can cancel their remaining options fully or partially or change the priority of their remaining options before the date specified as per the procedure specified in Clause 8.5. A candidate, not interested in any further allotments, must cancel all his/her higher options before the specified date, failing which, the options will remain live and will be considered for further allotments, if any.

# **SPECIAL INSTRUCTIONS**

- Failure to report for Admission: Candidates who do not take admission on the prescribed date will lose their admission. They will not be considered for any further regular allotments under any stream.
- 2. Candidates have the freedom to change their password; however, they should take note of the password and application number carefully for future login.
- 3. Application of candidates who do not register their personal and academic data online and who do not give their options online within the time schedule will not be considered for allotment. No opportunity will be given to incorporate any details after the last date of submission of application. Late or defective application will not be considered under any circumstances.
- 4. Any kind of false information will lead to cancellation of admission.
- 5. Any boards, where the grades are awarded instead of marks, the candidates should enter the corresponding marks, while entering the academic data.
- 6. No rounding of marks / percentage to the nearest whole number will be permitted.
- The University will not entertain any request for change of the dates of Online Centralized Allotment.
- 8. Any other item not specifically covered in this prospectus will be decided by the University and that decision shall be final.
- 9. Preventive measure against ragging: If an applicant for admission is found to have indulged in ragging in the past or if it is noticed later that he/she had indulged in ragging, admission shall be refused or he/she shall be expelled from the educational institution

Disputes pertaining to allotment/ admission if any, shall fall within the jurisdiction of the Hon'ble High Court of Kerala.

REGISTRAR UNIVERSITY OF KERALA SH CAMPUS, PALAYAM THIRUVANANTHAPURAM 695 034

# **ANNEXURE I**

# **LIST OF COLLEGES AND PROGRAMMES**

Note: No student shall be permitted to study Additional language which is not offered by the Institution.

# THIRUVANANTHAPURAM DISTRICT

# **Government Colleges**

Sl. No	Name of the College	Course	Sanctioned Strength**	Complementary Courses	Additional Languages
1.	Govt. College for	BA			
	Women, Vazhuthacaud,	English Language and Literature	25	History of English Literature, Journalism	
	,		25		_
	Thiruvananthapuram	Malayalam	25	Sanskrit(Poetry, Grammar),Kerala Culture I	
	Ph: 0471 - 2324986	Hindi	25	Secretarial Practice & Official	-
	www.gcwtvm.ac.in			Correspondence in Hindi,	
				Sanskrit/History of India (medieval	
				and modern)	
		Philosophy	60	Philosophy, Gandhian Philosophy	
		Economics	60	History, Political Science,	
		II.	60	Mathematics, Statistics	Malayalam,
		History	60	Philosophy, Political Science, Economics	Hindi,  Tamil,
		Music	14	Veena, Sanskrit	Sanskrit,
		Honours in English	30		Arabic,
		Language & Literature			French,
		B.Sc	20	7 1 000	German
		Psychology Mathematics	20	Zoology, Statistics Statistics, Physics	=
		Physics	45 24	Mathematics, Chemistry/ Statistics	-
		Chemistry	40	Mathematics, Physics	=
		Botany	30	Chemistry, Zoology	
		Zoology	30	Chemistry, Botany	-
		Home Science	24	Chemistry, Zoology/ Physics	
		Biochemistry & Industrial Microbiology	24	Career-related	
		Statistics	32	Mathematics, Computer Science	
		B.Com (Elective-	30	•	7
		Finance)			
2.	Govt. Arts College,	BA			
	Thycaud , Thiruvananthapuram	Economics	60	Political Science, History, Mathematics	Malayalam,
	- 695 014	B.Sc			Hindi, Sanskrit,
	DI 0451 2222040	Physics	24	Mathematics, Statistics	Tamil,
	Ph: 0471-2323040	Botany & Biotechnology	24	Career-related	French,
	www.gactvm.org	B.Com (Elective- Finance)	50		Arabic
3.	University College,	BA			
	Thiruvananthapuram –	History	55	Economics, Political Science	4
	695034	Economics	53	Indian History, Political Science	_
	Ph: 0471-2475830	English Language And Literature	40	History of English Literature, World History	
	www.universitycollege.	Hindi	40	History of Indian culture,	
	ac.in			Correspondence and Secretarial practice in Hindi	

		Sanskrit	10	Outlines of Indian culture	
		Malayalam	40	Kerala culture, Sanskrit	Malayalam,
ļ		Arabic	30	Thareekl Al Islam I, Secretarial	Hindi,
				practice & Translation	Tamil,
		Philosophy	50	Aesthetics, Comparative religion	Sanskrit,
		Islamic History	40	Indian History, Economics	French,
		Tamil	10	History of South India, General essay	Arabic
				& Translation	
		Political Science	55	Economics, World History	
		B.Sc			1
		Physics	50	Mathematics, Chemistry/Statistics	1
		Mathematics	50	Statistics, Physics	1
		Botany	40	Chemistry/	
				Bio-chemistry, Zoology	
		Chemistry	50	Mathematics, Physics	1
		Zoology	40	Chemistry/ Biochemistry, Botany	1
		Geography	30	Geology, Statistics	
		Geology	14	Mathematics, Chemistry/	1
		Geology	14	Physics	
4.	Govt. College,	B.Sc		, 5255	
	Kariavattom,	Computer Science	24	Career-related	1
	Thiruvananthapuram –	Biotechnology	24	Career-related	1
	695589	Biochemistry	32	Chemistry, Botany/Zoology	Malayalam,
	2.200	Statistics	32	Mathematics, Computer Science	Sanskrit,
	Ph: 0471-2417112	Geography	24	Statistics, Geology	Hindi,
l	www.govtcollegekariav	Physics & Computer	24	Career-related	Arabic,
	attom.in	Applications	24	Career-related	French,
ļ		Chemistry & Industrial	24	Career-related	Tamil
		Chemistry & mustrial Chemistry	24	Career-relateu	
5.	Govt. Sanskrit College,	BA Sanskrit			
	Thiruvananthapuram - 695034	Special Nyaya	20	Sahithya, Vedantha, Vyakarana, Jyothisha	
ļ	Ph: 0471-2322930	Sahitya	20	Nyaya, Vedantha, Vyakarana, Jyothisha	Hindi, Malayalam,
		Vedanta	20	Nyaya, Sahithya, Vedantha, Jyothisha	Sanskrit
		Vyakarana	20	Nyaya, Sahithya, Vedantha, Jyothisha	1
		Jyothisha	20	Nyaya, Sahithya, Vedantha,	1
				Vyakarana	
6.	Govt. College,	BA			
	Attingal,	History	30	Economics, Political Science	1
	Thiruvananthapuram	Economics	40	Indian History, Political Science	1
		B.Sc			
1	Ph: 0470-2622398	B.Sc Polymer Chemistry	32		Malayalam,
	Ph: 0470-2622398 www.governmentcolleg	Polymer Chemistry	32 32	Mathematics, Physics	Malayalam, Hindi,
		Polymer Chemistry Mathematics	32		
	www.governmentcolleg	Polymer Chemistry Mathematics B.Com (Elective-		Mathematics, Physics	Hindi,
7.	www.governmentcolleg eattingal.in	Polymer Chemistry Mathematics B.Com (Elective- Computer Application)	32	Mathematics, Physics	Hindi,
7.	www.governmentcolleg eattingal.in  Govt. College,	Polymer Chemistry Mathematics B.Com (Elective- Computer Application) BA	32 40	Mathematics, Physics Physics, Statistics	Hindi,
7.	www.governmentcolleg eattingal.in  Govt. College, Nedumangad,	Polymer Chemistry Mathematics B.Com (Elective- Computer Application) BA History	32 40 50	Mathematics, Physics Physics, Statistics  Economics, Political Science	Hindi,
7.	www.governmentcolleg eattingal.in  Govt. College,	Polymer Chemistry Mathematics B.Com (Elective- Computer Application) BA History Economics	32 40 50 40	Mathematics, Physics Physics, Statistics  Economics, Political Science History, Political Science	Hindi,
7.	www.governmentcolleg eattingal.in  Govt. College, Nedumangad,	Polymer Chemistry Mathematics B.Com (Elective- Computer Application) BA History Economics Malayalam	32 40 50	Mathematics, Physics Physics, Statistics  Economics, Political Science	Hindi,
7.	www.governmentcolleg eattingal.in  Govt. College, Nedumangad, Thiruvananthapuram	Polymer Chemistry Mathematics B.Com (Elective- Computer Application) BA History Economics Malayalam B.Sc	32 40 50 40 30	Mathematics, Physics Physics, Statistics  Economics, Political Science History, Political Science Kerala Culture, Sanskrit	Hindi,
7.	www.governmentcolleg eattingal.in  Govt. College, Nedumangad, Thiruvananthapuram Ph: 0472-2812287	Polymer Chemistry Mathematics B.Com (Elective- Computer Application) BA History Economics Malayalam B.Sc Physics & Computer	32 40 50 40	Mathematics, Physics Physics, Statistics  Economics, Political Science History, Political Science	Hindi,
7.	www.governmentcolleg eattingal.in  Govt. College, Nedumangad, Thiruvananthapuram Ph: 0472-2812287	Polymer Chemistry Mathematics B.Com (Elective-Computer Application) BA History Economics Malayalam B.Sc Physics & Computer Applications	32 40 50 40 30	Mathematics, Physics Physics, Statistics  Economics, Political Science History, Political Science Kerala Culture, Sanskrit  Career-related	Hindi, Arabic
7.	www.governmentcolleg eattingal.in  Govt. College, Nedumangad, Thiruvananthapuram Ph: 0472-2812287	Polymer Chemistry Mathematics B.Com (Elective- Computer Application) BA History Economics Malayalam B.Sc Physics & Computer Applications Mathematics	32 40 50 40 30 24	Mathematics, Physics Physics, Statistics  Economics, Political Science History, Political Science Kerala Culture, Sanskrit	Hindi, Arabic  Hindi,
7.	www.governmentcolleg eattingal.in  Govt. College, Nedumangad, Thiruvananthapuram Ph: 0472-2812287	Polymer Chemistry Mathematics B.Com (Elective- Computer Application) BA History Economics Malayalam B.Sc Physics & Computer Applications Mathematics B.Com (Elective-	32 40 50 40 30	Mathematics, Physics Physics, Statistics  Economics, Political Science History, Political Science Kerala Culture, Sanskrit  Career-related	Hindi, Arabic  Hindi,
	www.governmentcolleg eattingal.in  Govt. College, Nedumangad, Thiruvananthapuram Ph: 0472-2812287 www.gcn.ac.in	Polymer Chemistry Mathematics B.Com (Elective- Computer Application) BA History Economics Malayalam B.Sc Physics & Computer Applications Mathematics B.Com (Elective- Finance)	32 40 50 40 30 24	Mathematics, Physics Physics, Statistics  Economics, Political Science History, Political Science Kerala Culture, Sanskrit  Career-related	Hindi, Arabic  Hindi,
7.	www.governmentcolleg eattingal.in  Govt. College, Nedumangad, Thiruvananthapuram Ph: 0472-2812287 www.gcn.ac.in	Polymer Chemistry Mathematics B.Com (Elective- Computer Application) BA History Economics Malayalam B.Sc Physics & Computer Applications Mathematics B.Com (Elective- Finance) BA	32 40 50 40 30 24 40 50	Mathematics, Physics Physics, Statistics  Economics, Political Science History, Political Science Kerala Culture, Sanskrit  Career-related  Physics, Statistics	Hindi, Arabic  Hindi,
	www.governmentcolleg eattingal.in  Govt. College, Nedumangad, Thiruvananthapuram Ph: 0472-2812287 www.gen.ac.in  KNM Govt Arts & Science College,	Polymer Chemistry Mathematics B.Com (Elective- Computer Application) BA History Economics Malayalam B.Sc Physics & Computer Applications Mathematics B.Com (Elective- Finance) BA Economics	32 40 50 40 30 24 40 50	Mathematics, Physics Physics, Statistics  Economics, Political Science History, Political Science Kerala Culture, Sanskrit  Career-related  Physics, Statistics  History, Political Science	Hindi, Arabic  Hindi, Malayalam
	www.governmentcolleg eattingal.in  Govt. College, Nedumangad, Thiruvananthapuram Ph: 0472-2812287 www.gcn.ac.in	Polymer Chemistry Mathematics B.Com (Elective- Computer Application) BA History Economics Malayalam B.Sc Physics & Computer Applications Mathematics B.Com (Elective- Finance) BA	32 40 50 40 30 24 40 50	Mathematics, Physics Physics, Statistics  Economics, Political Science History, Political Science Kerala Culture, Sanskrit  Career-related  Physics, Statistics	Hindi, Arabic  Hindi,

	Ph: 0471-2260092	B.Sc			
	www.knmgovtcollege.a	Mathematics	24	Physics, Statistics	1
	<u>c.in</u>	B.Com – Commerce &	30	Career-related	1
		Tax Procedure and			
		Practice under 2(a)			
9.	MMS Government	BA			
	Arts and Science	English Language and	40	History of English Literature I,	7
	College,	Literature		Journalism	
	Malayinkeezhu,	B.Sc			Malayalam,
	Thiruvananthapuram	Mathematics	32	Statistics and Physics	Hindi
İ		B.Com (Elective- Co-	40		7
	Ph: 0471-2282020	operation)			
	www.mmscollege.org	,			
10.	Govt. Arts & Science	BA			
	College, Kulathoor,	English Language and	40	Journalism, History of English	
	Neyyattinkara,	Literature		Language and Literature	Malayalam,
	Thiruvananthapuram	B.Sc			Hindi
		Geography	32	Geology, Statistics	
	Ph: 0471- 2210300	Bio-Chemistry	32	Zoology, Chemistry	
Aid	ed Colleges				
			1		
11.	All Saints' College,	BA			4
	Thiruvananthapuram	English Language and	60	History of English Literature, History	
		Literature		of Modern World	_
	Ph: 0471-2501153,	Economics	75	Indian History, Political Science	_
	2503821	History	75	Economics, Political Science	_
	www.allsaintscollege.in	English & Communicative	30	Career-related	
		English			
		B.Sc			
		Mathematics	40	Statistics, Physics	177. 1.
		Physics	20	Mathematics, Chemistry	Hindi,
		Chemistry	44	Mathematics, Physics	Malayalam,
		Botany	44	Chemistry, Zoology	French
		Zoology	44	Chemistry, Botany	7
		<b>B.Com</b> (Elective-Finance)	50		7
		<b>B.Com</b> (Elective- Travel &	40		7
		Tourism)			
12.	HHMSPB NSS	BA			
	College for Women,	History	50	Economics, Political Science	†
	Neeramankara,	Economics	60	History, Political Science	1
	Thiruvananthapuram	English Language and	30	Journalism, History of English	+
		Literature		Literature	
	Ph: 0471-2490548	Hindi	40	Hindi	+
	www.nsscollege4wome	Music	14	Veena, Sanskrit	+
	n.edu.in	Malayalam	40	Sanskrit, Kerala History	-
		Philosophy	40	Philosophy	Hindi,
		BSc	40	1 illiosophy	Malayalam
		Physics	24	Mathematics, Electronics	+
		Mathematics		Statistics, Physics	-
			40	Chemistry, Zoology	4
		Botany Home Science	32		4
			24	Botany, Zoology	-
		Chemistry	24	Mathematics, Physics	4
		Zoology	32	Chemistry, Botany	4
	150.0 "	<b>B.Com</b> (Elective- Finance)	50		
13.	MG College,	BA			4
	Kesavadasapuram,	History	30	Economics, Political Science	4
	Thiruvananthapuram	Economics	60	History, Political Science	Malayalam,
	DI 0471 2740102	English Language and	30	Sociology, History of English	Hindi,
	Ph: 0471-2540103	Literature		Literature	Sanskrit,
	www.mgcollege.com	Hindi	40	Hindi	Russian
		Sociology	40	Economics, Political Science	
		Malayalam	40	Sanskrit, Kerala culture	_

		B.Sc			
		Physics	48	Mathematics, Statistics/	1
				Chemistry	
		Mathematics	48	Statistics, Physics	
		Botany	32	Chemistry, Zoology	_
		Chemistry	48	Mathematics, Physics	
		Zoology	32	Chemistry, Botany	_
ļ		Psychology	32	Psychology, Statistics	_
		<b>B.Com</b> (Elective- Finance)	50		
14.	SN College, Sivagiri,	BA			_
	Varkala,	Economics	100	History, Political Science	_
	Thiruvananthapuram	History	30	Political Science, Economics	_
	DI 0470 2602262	Malayalam	40	Kerala Culture, Sanskrit	_
	Ph: 0470-2602362	B.Sc			_
	www.sncsivagirivarkala	Physics	32	Mathematics, Chemistry	_
	<u>.com</u>	Mathematics	40	Statistics, Physics	Hindi,
		Botany	32	Chemistry, Zoology	Malayalam,
		Chemistry	32	Mathematics, Physics	Sanskrit
		Zoology	32	Chemistry, Botany	Saliskiii
		Geology	24	Mathematics, Chemistry	_
		B.Com (Elective- Finance)	60		_
		<b>B.Com-</b> Commerce & Hotel	30	Career-related	
		Management and Catering			
		under 2(a)			1
15.	SN College,	BA			_
	Chempazhanthy,	History	60	Economics, Political Science	_
	Thiruvananthapuram	Economics	60	History, Political Science	_
	Ph: 0471-2592077,	English Language and	40	Psychology, History of English	
	2596629	Literature		Literature	-
	www.sncollegechempa	Sociology	32	History, Political Science	-
	zhanthy.ac.in	Political Science	40	Sociology, Economics	-
	Zhanny.ac.m	B.Sc	22	M.d. di Cl. id	-
		Physics	32	Mathematics, Chemistry	Hindi,
		Mathematics	40	Statistics, Physics	Malayalam
		Botany	32	Chemistry, Zoology	-
		Chemistry	32	Mathematics, Physics	=
		Zoology	32	Chemistry, Botany	=
		Geology	24	Mathematics, Physics/Chemistry	-
		Psychology	32	Statistics, Physiology	-
		B.Com (Elective- Co-	30		
1.0	WEM NEG C-P	operation)			-
16.	VTM NSS College,	BA	<b>70</b>	Engaging Polisical Col	-
	Dhanuvachapuram, Thiruvananthapuram	History	50	Economics, Political Science	-
	ımruvananınapuram	Economics	40	Indian History, Political Science	-
	Ph: 0471-2232240	English Language and Literature	40	History of English Literature, Political science	
	www.vtmnsscollege.ac.	Political Science	<b>5</b> 0		-
	in	Malayalam	50	World History, Economics Kerala Culture, Sanskrit	-
	<del></del>		40	Keraia Cuiture, Sanskrit	-
		B.Sc Physics	22	Mathematics, Chemistry	Malayalam,
		Mathematics	32		Hindi,
			40	Physics, Statistics Chemistry, Zoology	Tamil
		Botany	32	Mathematics, Physics	-
		Chemistry			-
		Zoology <b>B.Com</b> (Elective- Co-	32	Chemistry, Botany	-
		operation)	50		
17.	St. Xavier's College,	BA			
	Thumba,	Economics	30	Political Science, Mathematics	7
	Thiruvananthapuram	History	40	Political Science, Logic	7
		Malayalam & Mass	30	Career-related	7
	Ph: 0471-2705254	Communication			1

	www.stxaviersthumba.o	B.Sc			
	rg	Physics	32	Mathematics, Chemistry	Hindi,
		Chemistry	32	Mathematics, Physics	Latin,
		Botany & Biotechnology	24	Career-related	Malayalam
		Mathematics	30	Statistics, Physics	
		B.Com (Elective- Finance)	50		
18.	Christian College,	BA			
	Kattakada,	Economics	60	Indian History, Political Science	
	Thiruvananthapuram	History	60	Economics, Political Science	
	_	B.Sc		,	
	Ph: 0471-2290243	Mathematics	40	Statistics, Physics	
	www.christiancollegekt	Physics	32	Mathematics, Chemistry	
	da.org	Statistics	32	Mathematics, Physics	Malayalam,
		Chemistry	20	Mathematics, Physics	Hindi
		Botany	40	Chemistry, Zoology	
		Zoology	32	Chemistry, Botany	
		B.Com (Elective- Computer	30	Chemistry, Botany	
		Application)	30		
19.	Iqbal College,	BA			
17.	Peringammala,	History	40	Economics, Political Science	
İ	Thiruvananthapuram	English & Communicative	30	Career-related	
	1 mii u vanantiiapui alli	English & Communicative English	30	Career-related	
	Ph: 0472-2845537	B.Sc			Malayalam,
	www.iqbalcollege.edu.i	Mathematics	32	Statistica Dhysica	Arabic,
	<u>n</u>			Statistics, Physics	Hindi
	<u> </u>	Physics	24	Mathematics, Electronics	
		Botany	24	Chemistry, Zoology	
		Zoology	20	Chemistry, Botany	
• •	1.5	<b>B.Com</b> (Elective- Finance)	60		
20.	Mannaniya College of	BA		1	
	Arts & Science,	Islamic History	30	Indian History, Economics	
	Pangode, Kallara,	B.Sc			
	Thiruvananthapuram	Chemistry	20	Mathematics, Physics	TT: 1:
	DI. 0472 2960210				Hindi,
	Ph: 0472-2869210	<b>B.Com</b> (Elective- Co-	30		Arabic,
	www.mannaniyacollege	operation)			Malayalam
	<u>.ac.in</u>	B.Com - Commerce &	30	Career-related	
		Tourism and Travel			
		Management under 2(a)			
21.	Bishop Jesudasan CSI	BA			
	Arts & Science	English Language &	30	Psychology, History of English	
	College, Mulayara,	Literature		Language, History of English	
	Nedumangad,			Literature	Malayalam,
	Thiruvananthapuram	Economics	30	Mathematics, Statistics	Hindi,
	<b>D.</b> 0.4 <b>-0</b> 0.00-0.5	B.Com- Commerce and Tax	40	Career-related	German
	Ph: 0472-2882266	Procedure & Practice under			
		2(a)			
	www.bjcsicollege.com	` '			
22.	Sri Sathya Sai Arts &	BA			
	Science College, Sai	English Language &	30	History of English Language,	
	Gramam,	Literature		Journalism	Malayalam,
	Thonnakkal,	B.Sc			Hindi
	Thiruvananthapuram	Physics	30	Mathematics, Statistics	
	DI 0500011400	B.Com (Elective- Finance)	40		
22	Ph.8589011422	` ´	-	+	
23.	Sree Sankara College,	BA			
	Nagaroor,	Economics	30	History, Political Science	
	Kilimanoor,	B.Sc			M-1 1
	Thiruvananthapuram	Physics	30	Chemistry, Mathematics	Malayalam,
	DI- 0470 2670000	B.Com- Commerce and Tax			Hindi
	Ph. 0470 – 2678898		40	Career-related	
		Procedure & Practice under 2(a)			
		1 /121		•	1

24.	Santhom Malankara	BA			
	Arts & Science	English Language &	30	History of English Literature, History	1
	College, Edanji,	Literature		of Modern World	Malayalam
	Manchavilakom.P.O.,	B.Sc			Hindi,
	Neyattinkara-695503	Chemistry	30	Physics, Mathematics	Syriac
	Thiruvananthapuram	B.Com (Elective- Finance)	40		1
	DI- 0100024205				
	Ph. 9188834305				
(0)	LLAM DISTRICT				
<u>iov</u>	ernment Colleges				
5.	Baby John Memorial	BA			
	Govt. College,	History	40	Economics, Political Science	]
	Chavara, Kollam	English Language and	40	History of English Literature,	]
		Literature		Economics	
	Ph: 0476-2680736	B.Sc			
		Mathematics	50	Statistics, Physics	Arabic,
		Zoology	30	Chemistry, Botany	Hindi,
		Chemistry	32	Physics, Mathematics	Malayalam
		Physics	32	Chemistry, Mathematics	1
		<b>B.Com</b> (Elective- Computer Application)	40		
		B.Com (Elective- Co-	40		
		operation)			
6.	Government Arts and	BA			
	Science College,	English Language and	30	History of English Language, History	1
	Thazhava,	Literature		of English Literature, Political Science	Hindi, Malayalan Arabic
	Karunagapally				
		Malayalam	30	Sanskrit, Kerala Samskaram	
	Ph. 0476 - 2864010	Sociology	30	Political Science, History	1
		B.Com (Elective-Finance)	30		
lide	ed Colleges				
7.	Kumbalathu	BA			
	Sankhupillai Memorial	Economics	60	History, Political Science	-
	Devaswom Board	Political Science	60	Economics, History	-
	College,	Hindi	24	Sanskrit	1
	Sasthamcottah, Kollam	Sanskrit (Vedantha)	50		1
		Malayalam	40	Sanskrit, Kerala Culture	1
	Ph: 0476-2830323,	History	60	Political Science, Economics	1
	2833323	English Language and	40	History of Literature, Dalit writings in	-
		Literature	40	English	
		B.Sc			Malayalam
		Mathematics	40	Statistics, Physics	Hindi,
		Physics	32	Mathematics, Chemistry	Sanskrit
		Chemistry	24	Mathematics, Physics	-
		Polymer Chemistry	20	Physics, Mathematics	-
		Botany	37	Chemistry, Zoology	-
		Zoology	37	Chemistry, Zoology  Chemistry, Botany	-
		Statistics	32	Computer Science, Mathematics	1
		B.Com (Elective- Co-	50	Computer Science, Mathematics	1
		operation)	อบ		
0	TIZM Collage of Act 0				
8.	TKM College of Arts &		<b>5</b> 0	History Francis	-
	Science, Kollam	Islamic History	50	History, Economics	-
	Db. 0474 2712240	English Language and	50	History of English Literature,	II:
	Ph: 0474-2712240	Literature		Economics	Hindi,
	www.tkmcas.ac.in	B.Sc			Malayalan
				C D1	A mole:
		Mathematics	40	Statistics, Physics	Arabic

32

Mathematics, Physics

Chemistry

		Botany	32	Chemistry, Zoology	
		Zoology	32	Chemistry, Botany	1
		Biochemistry	24	Chemistry, Botany	7
		Physics	32	Mathematics, Chemistry	-
		B.Com (Elective- Finance)	50		
		B.Com (Elective-	40		-
		Computer Application)	40		
29.	St. Gregorios College,	BA			
	Kottarakkara, Kollam	English & Communicative	30	Career-related	7
		English			
	Ph: 0474-2650133,	Political Science	40	History, Economics	+
	2652337	B.Sc	-10	Thistory, Economics	+
	www.gregorioscollege.or	Chemistry	40	Mathematics, Physics	Malayalam,
	g	Mathematics	32	Physics, Statistics	Hindi,
	<del>-</del>				Syriac
		Physics	32	Mathematics, Chemistry	-
		Botany	40	Chemistry, Zoology	4
		Zoology	40	Chemistry, Botany	4
		<b>B.Com</b> (Elective- Co-	40		
		operation)			4
		B.Com (Elective-	40		
		Computer Application)			
30.	St. Stephen's College,	BA			_
	Pathanapuram, Kollam	Economics	50	History, Political Science	
		English Language and	40	History of English, Political Science	
	Ph: 0475-2352385	Literature			
	www.ststephenspathanap	B.Sc			Malayalam,
	<u>uram.ac.in</u>	Chemistry	32	Mathematics, Physics	Hindi,
		Mathematics	40	Physics, Statistics	Syriac
		Physics	32	Mathematics, Chemistry	7
		Botany	32	Chemistry, Zoology	7
		Zoology	32	Chemistry, Botany	7
		B.Com (Elective- Finance)	30		7
31.	NSS College, Nilamel,	BA			
01.	Kollam	Economics	40	History, Political Science	-
	1 Tonam	History	40	Economics, Political Science	+
	Ph: 0474-2433246,	Malayalam	50	Kerala Culture, Sanskrit	-
	2433346	English Language and	30	Journalism, History of English	-
	www.nsscnilamel.org	Literature	30	Literature	Malayalam,
	www.nssermamen.org			Literature	Hindi,
		B.Sc	1.6	C1 : 4 7 1	Sanskrit
		Bio-Chemistry	16	Chemistry, Zoology	Janskiit
		Mathematics	40	Physics, Statistics	4
		Physics	24	Electronics, Mathematics	_
		Botany	24	Chemistry, Zoology	_
		Zoology	24	Chemistry, Botany	
		Chemistry	32	Maths, Physics	
		<b>B.Com</b> (Elective-Finance)	50		
32.	SN College for Women,	BA			
	Kollam	Economics	130	Political Science, History	
		History	75	Political Science, Economics	
	Ph: 0474-2745644	English Language and	60	History of English Literature,	7
	www.sncwkollam.org	Literature		Journalism	
		Malayalam	50	Kerala Culture, Sanskrit	7
		Hindi	40	Womens literature in Hindi	7
		Music	15	Veena, Sanskrit	Malayalam,
		B.Sc		,	Hindi,
		Mathematics	60	Statistics, Physics	Sanskrit
		Physics	44	Mathematics, Chemistry	†
		Chemistry	44	Mathematics, Physics	1
					-
		Botany	44	Chemistry, Zoology Chemistry, Botany	4
			/ /	L CHEMISITY BOTANY	1
		Zoology			_
		Home Science	40	Chemistry/Botany [any one], Zoology [compulsory]	

		Biochemistry & Industrial Microbiology	24	Career-related	
		Geography	12	Geology, Statistics	
		B.Com (Elective-Finance)	40		1
33.	SN College, Kollam	BA			
	Si Conege, Homani	Economics	60	History, Political Science	-
	Ph: 0474-2741793, Fax: 0474-2766857 www.snckollam.ac.in	History	40	Economics, Political Science	- - - - -
		Malayalam	30	Kerala Culture, Sanskrit	
		English Language and Literature	40	History of Prose & Fiction, History	
		Political Science	60	Economics, History	
		Hindi	30	Sanskrit, Script Writing & Advertisement	
		Sanskrit (Vedanta)	25		
		Philosophy	50	Political Science, Psychology	1
		Journalism & Mass	40	7 7 55	1
		Communication			Hindi,
		B.Sc			Malayalam,
		Botany & Biotechnology	24	Career-related	Sanskrit.
		Physics & Computer	24		-
		Applications	24	Career-related	
		Chemistry	52	Mathematics, Physics	
		Mathematics	60	Statistics, Physics	
		Physics	32	Mathematics, Chemistry	
		Botany	40	Chemistry/Biochemistry, Zoology	
		Zoology	40	Chemistry, Botany	1
		B.Com (Elective- Finance,	60		1
		Co-operation, Travel & Tourism)			
34.	St. John's College,	BA			
	Anchal, Kollam	English & Communicative English	30	Career-related	
	Ph: 0475-2273326,	Political Science	50	Economics, History	1
	www.stjohns.ac.in	Malayalam	50	Kerala Culture, Sanskrit	1
		Economics	40	Political Science, History	-
		B.Sc	70	1 ontical Science, History	Malayalam, Hindi,
			22	Made and a Dissission	
		Chemistry	32	Mathematics, Physics	Syriac
		Physics	20	Mathematics, Chemistry	Syriac
		Mathematics	40	Physics, Statistics	_
		Botany	32	Chemistry, Zoology	_
		Zoology	32	Chemistry, Botany	
		<b>B.Com</b> (Elective- Finance, Co-operation)	50		
35.	SN College, Punalur,	BA			
	Kollam	English & Communicative English	30	Career-related	
		Economics	40	History, Political Science	1
	Ph: 0475-2222635,	History	40	Political Science, Economics	1
	Fax: 0475-222635	B.Sc	70	Tollieur Science, Economics	Malayalam,
	www.sncollegepunalur.i	Zoology	24	Chemistry, Botany	Hindi
	<u>n</u>			Mathematics, Chemistry	-
	=	Physics	32		-
		Chemistry	40	Mathematics, Physics	4
		Mathematics	32	Statistics, Physics	_
		<b>B.Com</b> (Elective- Cooperation)	50		
36.	Mannam Memorial	BA			
•	N.S.S. College,	English Language and	50	History of English Literature, Political	1
	Kottiyam, Kollam –	Literature		Science	
	691571	Economics	40	Political Science, Mathematics	1
	0/10/1		40	1 official science, Maniemanes	Malayalam,
	Ph: 0474-2530522	B.Sc	40	Mathamatica Chamista	Hindi
	111. 07/7-2330322	Physics	40	Mathematics, Chemistry	- 111101
	1	Chemistry	32	Mathematics, Physics	

	www.mmnsscollege.ac.i	Zoology	24	Chemistry, Botany	
	<u>n</u>	B.Com (Elective- Computer Application)	24		
37.	SN College,	BA			_
	Chathannur, Kollam	History	40	Economics, Political Science	
		B.Sc			Malayalam,
	Ph: 0474-2593312	Mathematics	40	Physics, Statistics	Hindi
		Chemistry & Industrial	24	Career-related	
		Chemistry			
		B.Com (Elective-Finance	ce) 40		7
38.	Ayyankali Memorial	BA			
	Arts & Science College,	English Language and	40	Journalism, History of English	7
	Kuryottumala,	Literature			Malayalam,
	Punalur, Kollam	Economics	40	Statistics, Mathematics	Hindi,
	1 4111111, 120111111	B.Sc	10	Satisties, Mathematics	Sanskrit
	Ph: 0475- 2220555	Mathematics	30	Physics, Statistics	-
	www.akmascollege.com			Filysics, Statistics	4
	www.akmaseonege.com	<b>B.Com</b> (Elective Co-	40		
ALA	APPUZHA DISTRICT	operation)			
	ernment College				
39.	Govt. Arts & Science	BA			
•	College,	Economics	25	Political Science, History	1
	Ambalapuzha,	B.Sc		T children service, Thereby	Hindi,
	Alappuzha	Mathematics	25	Physics, Statistics	Malayalam
	ттрриги	B.Com (Elective-	25	Thysics, Statistics	111414
	Ph: 0477-2272767	Computer Computer	25		
	111.0177 2272707				
Aide	ed Colleges	Application)			
40.	Bishop Moore College,	BA			
	Mavelikkara,	Economics	50	Political Science, History	†
	Alappuzha	Malayalam	40	Sanskrit, Kerala Culture	-
	Thippuzhu	English Language	40	Political Science, History of English	
	Ph: 0479-2303260	and Literature	40	Literature	
	www.bishopmoorecolle	B.Sc		Literature	1
	ge.org		40	Chatistics Disserts	-
	gc.org	Mathematics	40	Statistics, Physics	-
		Physics	32	Mathematics, Chemistry	-
		Chemistry	32	Mathematics, Physics	
		Botany	32	Chemistry, Zoology	Malayalam,
		Zoology	32	Chemistry, Botany	
		Botany &	24	Career-related	Hindi
		Biotechnology			
		B.Com (Elective-	50		
		<b>B.Com</b> (Elective-Finance)	50		
		Finance)			
		Finance) <b>B.Com</b> (Elective-	50		
		Finance)  B.Com (Elective-Computer			
<i>A</i> 1	Christian College	Finance)  B.Com (Elective- Computer Application)			
41.	Christian College,	Finance)  B.Com (Elective-Computer Application)  BA	40	History of English Literature Political	
41.	Chengannur,	Finance)  B.Com (Elective-Computer Application)  BA  English Language		History of English Literature, Political	
41.		Finance)  B.Com (Elective-Computer Application)  BA  English Language and Literature	40	Science	
41.	Chengannur, Alappuzha	Finance)  B.Com (Elective-Computer Application)  BA  English Language and Literature History	40 40	Science Economics, Political Science	
41.	Chengannur, Alappuzha Ph: 0479-2452275	Finance)  B.Com (Elective-Computer Application)  BA  English Language and Literature  History  Economics	40	Science	
41.	Chengannur, Alappuzha  Ph: 0479-2452275  www.christiancollege.a	Finance)  B.Com (Elective-Computer Application)  BA  English Language and Literature  History  Economics  B.Sc	40 40 50	Science Economics, Political Science History, Political Science	
41.	Chengannur, Alappuzha Ph: 0479-2452275	Finance)  B.Com (Elective-Computer Application)  BA  English Language and Literature  History  Economics  B.Sc  Mathematics	40 40 40 50	Science Economics, Political Science History, Political Science Statistics, Physics	
41.	Chengannur, Alappuzha  Ph: 0479-2452275  www.christiancollege.a	Finance)  B.Com (Elective-Computer Application)  BA  English Language and Literature  History  Economics  B.Sc  Mathematics  Physics	40 40 50 40 32	Science Economics, Political Science History, Political Science Statistics, Physics Mathematics, Chemistry	Malayalam,
41.	Chengannur, Alappuzha  Ph: 0479-2452275  www.christiancollege.a	Finance)  B.Com (Elective-Computer Application)  BA  English Language and Literature  History  Economics  B.Sc  Mathematics	40 40 40 50	Science Economics, Political Science History, Political Science Statistics, Physics	Malayalam, Hindi
41.	Chengannur, Alappuzha  Ph: 0479-2452275  www.christiancollege.a	Finance)  B.Com (Elective-Computer Application)  BA  English Language and Literature  History  Economics  B.Sc  Mathematics  Physics	40 40 50 40 32	Science Economics, Political Science History, Political Science Statistics, Physics Mathematics, Chemistry	
41.	Chengannur, Alappuzha  Ph: 0479-2452275  www.christiancollege.a	Finance)  B.Com (Elective-Computer Application)  BA  English Language and Literature  History  Economics  B.Sc  Mathematics  Physics  Chemistry  Zoology	40 40 50 40 32 32 32 32	Science Economics, Political Science History, Political Science Statistics, Physics Mathematics, Chemistry Mathematics, Physics	
41.	Chengannur, Alappuzha  Ph: 0479-2452275  www.christiancollege.a	Finance)  B.Com (Elective-Computer Application)  BA  English Language and Literature  History  Economics  B.Sc  Mathematics  Physics  Chemistry  Zoology  Botany	40 40 50 40 32 32 32 32 32 32	Science Economics, Political Science History, Political Science Statistics, Physics Mathematics, Chemistry Mathematics, Physics Chemistry, Botany	
41.	Chengannur, Alappuzha  Ph: 0479-2452275  www.christiancollege.a	Finance)  B.Com (Elective-Computer Application)  BA  English Language and Literature  History  Economics  B.Sc  Mathematics  Physics  Chemistry  Zoology	40 40 50 40 32 32 32 32	Science Economics, Political Science History, Political Science Statistics, Physics Mathematics, Chemistry Mathematics, Physics Chemistry, Botany	

42.	MSM (Milad – E –	BA			
	Sherief Memorial)	English Language	40	History of English Language, Political	
	College, Kayamkulam	and Literature		Science	
		History	60	Economics, Political Science	
	Ph: 0479-2442111	Economics	40	History of Modern India, Political	
	www.msmcollege.in			Science	
		Malayalam	40	Malayalam, Sanskrit	
		Arabic	25	Arabic	
		Political Science	50	Economics, History	
		B.Sc			_
		Mathematics	32	Statistics, Physics	_
		Physics	32	Mathematics, Chemistry	Malayalam,
		Chemistry	24 48	Mathematics, Physics	Arabic,
		Zoology Botany	48	Chemistry, Botany Chemistry, Zoology	Hindi
		Statistics	32	Mathematics, Physics	_
		Biotechnology	32	Career-related	_
		under 2(b)	32	Career-relateu	
		B.Com (Elective-	40		
		Finance)	40		
		B.Com (Elective	50		
		Co-operation)			
43.	NSS College, K.R	BA			
	Puram P.O,	English Language	40	History, Political Science	
	Cherthala, Alappuzha	and Literature			
		History	50	Economics, Political Science	
	Ph: 0478-2813226	Economics	50	History, Political Science	
	www.nsscollegechertha	Malayalam	30	Kerala Culture, Sanskrit	
	la.ac.in	B.Sc		Di di Gustati	_
		Mathematics	48	Physics, Statistics	Malayalam,
		Physics	32	Mathematics, Chemistry	Hindi,
		Chemistry Environmental	32	Mathematics, Physics  Career-related	Sanskrit
		Science &	24	Career-related	
		Environment and			
		Water Management			
		Botany	32	Chemistry, Zoology	
		Zoology	32	Botany, Chemistry	
		B.Com (Elective-	60	7	
		Finance)			
44.	SN College, S.N	BA			
	Puram P.O,	Economics	40	History, Political Science	
	Cherthala, Alappuzha	History	30	Economics, Political Science	
	D1. 0479 2974207	Political Science	40	Economics, History	
	Ph: 0478-2864297, 2864197	Malayalam	24	Kerala Culture, Sanskrit	_
	www.sncollegecherthal	Philosophy	32	Political Science, Economics	_
	a.in	B.Sc			_
	<u>u.m</u>	Computer Science	32	Career-related	Hindi,
		Physics	32	Mathematics, Chemistry	Malayalam,
		Chemistry Zoology	32 24	Mathematics, Physics Chemistry, Botany	Sanskrit
		Botany	24	Chemistry, Botany Chemistry, Zoology	_
		Geology	12	Mathematics, Chemistry	
		B.Com (Elective-	40	Wathematics, Chemistry	_
		Computer	-10		
		Application)			
45.	SD College,	BA			
	Sanadanapuram,	English Language	40	History, History of English Literature	1
	Alappuzha	and Literature			
		History	40	Economics, Political Science	
	Ph: 0477-2266704,	Economics	60	History, Political Science	
	2269350	Malayalam	40	Kerala Culture, Sanskrit	

	www.sdcollege.in	Hindi	30		
		English &	30	Career-related	
		Communicative			
		English			
		B.Sc			Malayalam,
		Mathematics	60	Physics, Statistics	Hindi,
		Physics	40	Mathematics, Chemistry	Sanskrit
		Chemistry	40	Mathematics, Physics	7
		Zoology	40	Chemistry, Botany	1
		Botany	40	Chemistry, Zoology	1
		Microbiology	32	Chemistry	+
		B.Com (Elective-	100	Chemistry	=
		Finance)	100		
46.	St. Joseph's College	BA			
	for Women,	English Language	40	History of English Literature, World	1
	Alappuzha	and Literature	••	History	
	1 2 mpp uzzu	English &	40	Career-related	-
	Ph: 0477-2244622	Communicative	-10	Carter related	
	www.stjosephscollegef	English			
	orwomen.org	History	60	Political Science, General Economics	Malayalam,
		B.Sc	00	Torrical Science, General Leonoffiles	Hindi,
		Mathematics	24	Statistics, Physics	French
		Physics	24	Mathematics, Chemistry	1
		Chemistry	24	Mathematics, Physics	+
		Zoology	24	Chemistry, Botany	-
		Botany	24	Chemistry, Botany Chemistry, Zoology	-
		Home Science		Chemistry, Zoology  Chemistry, Zoology	4
			24 40	Chemistry, Zoology	4
		<b>B.Com</b> (Elective-Finance)	40		
47	C4 Mishadia Callana	/			
<b>17.</b>	St. Michael's College,	BA	<u> </u>	III at a man Mathamatica	4
	Cherthala,	Economics	60	History, Mathematics	4
	Alappuzha	English Language	40	Psychology, British History	
	Ph: 0478-2822387	and Literature			4
		B.Sc		16.1	4
	www.stmc.ac.in	Physics	24	Mathematics, Electronics	4
		Chemistry	32	Mathematics, Physics	4
		Zoology	30	Chemistry, Botany	Hindi,
		B.Com (Elective-	30		Malayalam
		Finance)			Wiaiayaiaiii
		B.Voc			_
		Tourism &	50		
		Hospitality		7700 111 5	
		Management*		UGC Aided course	
		Software	50		
	<u> </u>	Development*			
18.	TKMM College,	BA			4
	Nangiarkulangara,	English Language	30	History of English Literature,	
	Haripad, Alappuzha	and Literature		Journalism	_
	DI 0470 2412222	Economics	40	Political Science, History	_
	Ph: 0479- 2412008	B.Sc			_
	www.tkmmcollege.org	Mathematics	32	Statistics, Physics	_
		Physics	32	Mathematics, Chemistry	11:1:
		Chemistry	36	Mathematics, Physics	Hindi,
		Zoology	32	Chemistry, Botany	Malayalam
		Chemistry &	24	Career-related	
		Industrial Chemistry			
		B.Com (Elective-	60		7
		Travel & Tourism)			
				1	ヺ
		B.Com (Elective-	40		
			40		
		B.Com (Elective- Computer Application)	40		

49.	SN College,	BA			
	Cheriyanad,	Economics	50	History, Political Science	
	Neduvaramcode,	B.Sc			
	Chengannur,	Physics	24	Mathematics, Chemistry	Hindi,
	Alappuzha	Chemistry	32	Mathematics, Physics	Malayalam
		Mathematics	32	Statistics, Physics	
	Ph: 0479-2360140	B.Com (Elective-	24		
	www.sncollegechengan	Computer			
	nur.org	Application)			
50.	Sree Ayyappa College,	B.Sc			
	Thiruvanvandoor,	Biochemistry &	24	Career-related	
	Eramallikkara,	Industrial			
	Alappuzha	Microbiology			
		Mathematics	20	Physics, Statistics	Malayalam,
	Ph: 0479-2427615	Computer Science	20	Career-related	Hindi
	www.sreeayyappacolle	Electronics	20	Career-related	
	ge.ac.in	<b>B.Com</b> – Commerce	40	Career-related	
		with Computer			
		Application under			
		2(b)			

#### PATHANAMTHITTA DISTRICT

#### **Aided Colleges**

51.	NSS College,	BA			
	Pandalam,	Sanskrit	40	Sanskrit	
	Pathanamthitta	Political Science	50	World History, Sociology	
		Malayalam	40	Kerala Culture, Sanskrit	
	Ph: 04734 -252221,	Hindi		History of India, Secretarial	
	252240			Practice & Official	
	www.nsscollegepandala		40	correspondence in Hindi	
	m.ac.in	English Language and		Sociology, History of English	
		Literature	45	Language & Literature	
		History	60	Economics, Political Science	Malayalam,
		Economics		Indian History, Political	Hindi,
			120	Science	Sanskrit
		B.Sc			1
		Mathematics	48	Statistics, Physics	
		Physics	48	Mathematics, Chemistry	
		Chemistry	48	Mathematics, Physics	
		Zoology	32	Chemistry, Botany	
		Botany	32	Chemistry, Zoology	
		Biochemistry	32	Chemistry, Zoology	
		Geography	32	Geology, Statistics	
		B.Com (Elective-Finance)	50		
		B.Com – Commerce & Tax		Career-related	
		Procedure & Practice under			
		2(a)	30		
52.	St. Cyril's College,	BA			
	Adoor,	English Language and	40	Political Science, History of	
	Pathanamthitta	Literature		English Literature	
		History	50	Economics, Political Science	
	Ph: 04734-210043	Economics	30	History, Political Science	Malayalam,
	www.stcyrils.ac.in	B.Sc			Hindi
		Chemistry	20	Mathematics, Physics	
		<b>B.Com</b> (Elective- Computer	24		
		Application)			

53.	Sree Sankara	BA			
	Vidyapeedom College, Nagaroor, Kilimanoor,	English Language and Literature	30	History of English Literature	
	Thiruvananthapuram	B.Sc			Malayalam,
	_	Computer Science	30	Career-related	Hindi
	Ph: 0470-2678899	B.Com (Elective- Computer	40		1
	www.ssvcollege.ac.in	Application)			
		B.Com (Elective Co-operation)	40		
		BBA	24	Career-related	
54.	AJ College of Science &	BA			
	Technology, Thonnakkal,	Journalism & Mass Communication	30	Career-related	7
	Thiruvananthapuram	English & Communicative English	24		
		B.Sc		Career-related	
	Ph: 0471-2618106,	Computer Science	30		
	2618644	Botany & Biotechnology	30		
	www.ajcollege.in	Biochemistry & Industrial	30		Malayalam,
		Microbiology			Hindi
		BMS - Bachelor of Management Studies- Hotel Management	30	Career-related	
		BBA	30	Career-related	
		B.Com – (Elective Computer	40		1
		Application)			
		B.Com (Elective-Finance)	40		7
55.	Emmanuel	BA			
	College, Vazhichal,			History of English	
	Thiruvananthapuram	English Language and Literature	35	Literature	
		English & Communicative English	30	Career-related	
	Ph: 0471-2248113,	B.Sc			
	2248416	Computer Science	30	Career-related	
	www.emmanuelcollege.	Electronics	30		
	<u>ac.in</u>	Botany & Biotechnology	30		Hindi,
		Physics and Computer Application	30		Malayalam
		Biochemistry	30	Inorganic and Analytical Chemistry	Ivialayalalli
		Geography	30	Physical Geology, Descriptive Statistics	
		B.Com (Elective Cooperation)	40		
		B.Com (Elective- Computer	40		_
		Application)			
		B.Com (Elective-Finance)	40		1
		B.Com –Commerce & Tourism &	40	Career-related	
		Travel Management under 2(a)			
56.	National College,	BA		-	
	Manacaud,	English & Communicative English	24	Career-related	_
	Thiruvananthapuram	B.Sc			_
	Ph: 0471-2464221, 2457065	Electronics	30	Career-related	
	Pn: 04/1-2464221, 243/063	Biochemistry & Industrial	30		Arabic,
		Microbiology	20		Hindi,
		Botany & Biotechnology	30	_	Malayalam
		Computer Science	30	Concon neleted	-
		BSW BBA	30	Career-related Career-related	-
		BCA	30	Career-related  Career-related	-
		B.Com (Elective- Computer	40	Career-related	1
		Application)		-	4
		<b>B.Com</b> –Commerce & Tax Procedure and Practice under 2(a)	40	Career-related	

57.	CHMM College for	BA			
	Advanced Studies,	English & Communicative English	30	Career-related	
	METCA Land,	B.Sc			
	Chavarcode,	Computer Science	30	Career-related	_
	Palayamkunnu P.O,	Electronics	30		Arabic,
	Varkala,	B.Com (Elective- Computer	40		Hindi,
	Thiruvananthapuram	Application)			Malayalam
		B.Com (Elective- Co-operation)	40		
		B.Com –Commerce and Tourism and	40	Career-related	
	Ph: 0470-2147777	Travel Management under 2(a)			
	www.chmmcollege.edu.in	B.Com –Commerce & Tax Procedure	40		
		and Practice under 2(a)			
		BBA	30	Career-related	
		BCA	30	Career-related	
58.	KVVS College of Science	BA			
	& Technology,	English & Communicative English	30	Career-related	
	Kaithaparambu P.O,	B.Sc			
	Adoor, Pathanamthitta	Computer Science	30	Career related	
		Electronics	30		
	Ph: 04734-241398, 241399	Botany & Biotechnology	30	_	Hindi,
		B.Com (Elective- Computer	40		Malayalam
		Application)	70		
		B.Com –Commerce and Tourism and	40		-
		Travel Management under 2(a)	70	Career-related	
		B.Com –Commerce with Computer	40	Career-related	
		Application under 2(b)	70		
		BBA	30	Career related	-
		BCA	30	Career related	-
59.	Mar Thoma College of	BA	30	Carcer related	
37.	Science & Technology,	English Language and Literature	30	History of English	-
	Chadayamangalam P.O,	English Language and Enterature	30	Literature, History of	
	Ayur, Kollam			English Language	
	Ayur, Konam	B.Sc		Engrish Language	-
	Ph: 0474-2475444,	Computer Science	30	Career-related	-
	2007782	Electronics	30	Carcer-related	Malayalam,
	www.mtcstayur.org	Botany & Biotechnology	30	_	Hindi
		Polymer Chemistry	30	Physics, Mathematics	-
		B.Com –Commerce with Computer	40	Career-related	-
		Application under 2(b)	40	Career-relateu	
		BBA	30	Career-related	_
60.	Shree Vidhyadhiraja Arts	BA	30	Career-relateu	
00.	& Science College,	English Language and Literature	30	History of English	_
	Karunagapally,	Eligiisii Laliguage and Literature	30	Language &	
	Thevarkavu, Kollam			Literature, Mass	
	Thevarkavu, Konam			Communication	
		Malayalam	30	Keraleeya Kalakal	-
	Ph: 0476-2625347	B.Sc	30	Keraiceya Kalakai	_
	1 II. 0 1/0 20203 1/	Physics	40	Mathematics,	Malayalam,
		Thysics	40	Chemistry	Hindi
		Mathematics	45	Physics, Statistics	-
		B.Com (Elective Co-operation)	60	1 Hysics, Statistics	_
		B.Com -Commerce with Computer	40	Career-related	_
		Application under 2(b)	40	Career-relateu	
		BSW	30	Caroor related	-
		BBA	45	Career-related Career-related	-
		BBA BCA		Career-related  Career-related	-
61	Swaa Nawayana Callaga of	B.Sc	30	Career-related	
61.	Sree Narayana College of		20	Company mala4 : 1	-
	Technology, Vadakkevila, Kollam	Botany & Biotechnology	30	Career-related	 Malayalam,
	Kullalli	BCA	30	Career-related	Hindi
	Ph: 0474-2723154	<b>B.Com</b> –Commerce with Computer	40	Career-related	1111101
	www.snct.ac.in	Application under 2(b)			
	www.shct.ac.iii	1			1

62.	PMSA Pookoya Thangal	B.Sc			
02.	Memorial Arts & Science	Biochemistry & Industrial	20	Career-related	1
	College, Kuttikkadu P.O,	Microbiology			
	Kadakkal, Kollam	Computer Science	24		Malayalam
	,	B.Com (Elective- Computer	40		1 1
	Ph: 0474-2424692	Application)			
	www.pmsacollege.com	BBA	40	Career-related	†
		BCA	30	Career-related	†
63.	Naipunya School of	BA			
	Management, Near	English & Communicative English	40	Career-related	1
	Manorama Junction,	B.Sc			1
	Cherthala, Alappuzha	Computer Science	30	Career-related	1
		BMS – Bachelor of Management	60	Career-related	1
	Ph: 0478-2817476	Studies- Hotel Management			Malayalam,
	www.naipunnya.in	BBA	40	Career-related	Hindi
		BCA	30	Career-related	<b>1</b>
		<b>B.Com</b> –Commerce with Computer		Career-related	<b>1</b> 1
		Application under 2(b)	80		
		<b>B.Com</b> –Commerce and Tourism and			
		Travel Management under 2(a)	40		
		B.Com –Commerce & Tax Procedure			
		and Practice under 2(a)	40		
		B.Com (Elective-Finance)	40		7
64.	SNGM Arts & Science	BA			
	College, Valamangalam	English & Communicative English*	40	Career-related	<b>1</b>
	South P.O, Thuravoor,		30	History of English	<b>1</b>
	Alappuzha			Literature, History of	
		English Language and Literature		Modern world	
		BMS – Bachelor of Management	30	Career-related	<b>1</b>
	Ph: 0478-2560705	Studies- Hotel Management			
	www.gokulamsngmasc.in	B.Sc			
		Botany & Biotechnology	30	Career-related	Ī i
		Computer Science*	30		Malayalam,
		Mathematics	30	Physics, Statistics	Hindi
		BBA	40	Career-related	
		BCA	30	Career-related	1
		<b>B.Com</b> –Commerce and Tourism and	30	Career-related	1
		Travel Management under 2(a)*			
		<b>B.Com</b> –Commerce with Computer	24		
		Application under 2(b)			
		B.Com –Commerce & Tax Procedure	30		
		and Practice under 2(a)			
		<b>B.Com</b> (Elective Co-operation)	40		
65.	Christ Nagar College,	BA			
	Maranalloor,	English Language and Literature	40	History of English	
	Koovalassery P.O,			Literature, Journalism	_
	Malayinkeezhu,	Journalism & Mass Communication	30	Career-related	_
	Thiruvananthapuram	B.Sc			_
		Physics & Computer Applications	30	Career-related	],,,
	DI. 0471 2200044	Satistics	30	Mathematics, Physics	Malayalam,
	Ph: 0471-2298844	Mathematics	30	Physics, Satistics	Hindi
	www.christnagarcollege.co	BBA	60	Career-related	_
	<u>m</u>	BCA	60	Career-related	_
		<b>B.Com</b> –Commerce with Computer	60	Career-related	
		Application under 2(b)			
		B.Com –Commerce & Tax Procedure	40		
		and Practice under 2(a)			
66.	Vigyaan College of	BA			
	Applied Sciences,	English Language and Literature	30	History of English	
	Sasthagiri, Kattakode P.O,			Literature, Sociology	<u> </u>
	Kattakada,	BBA	30	Career-related	_
	Thiruvananthapuram	BCA	30	Career-related	1

	Ph: 0471 – 2292088,	<b>B.Com</b> –Commerce with Computer Application under 2(b)	40	Career-related	Hindi, Malayalam
	2293088, 2294088 www.vigyaancollege.in	B.Com (Elective Co-operation)	40		
67.	Sree Narayana Guru	BA			
07.	College of Advanced Studies, Chempazhanthy, Thiruvananthapuram	English Language and Literature	30	History of English Literature, Psychology, Creative Writing	_
	Ph No: 0471 – 2593596	B.Sc		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	Hindi,
		Physics	30	Electronics, Mathematics	Malayalam
		Chemistry	30		7
		Geography	30		
		B.Com (Elective Co-operation)	40		
		<b>B.Com</b> –Commerce & Tax Procedure and Practice under 2(a)	40	Career-related	
68.	Sree Narayana Guru	BA			
	College of Advanced Studies, Cherthala, Alappuzha	English Language and Literature	30	History of English Literature, Dalit Writings	
	Ph No: 0478 – 2863597	Economics	30	History, Political Science	
		History	30		Hindi,
		B.Sc			Malayalam
		Physics	30	Chemistry, Mathematics	
		Chemistry	30	Physics, Mathematics	
		Mathematics	30	Physics, Statistics	
		<b>B.Com</b> –Commerce & Tax Procedure and Practice under 2(a)	40	Career-related	
69.	Sree Narayana Guru	BA			
	College of Advanced Studies, Punalur, Kollam	English Language and Literature	30	History of English Literature, Political Science	
	Ph: 0475-2221012	B.Sc			Malayalam
		Physics	30		
		BBA	30	Career-related	
		<b>B.Com</b> (Commerce with Computer Application under 2(b))	40	Career-related	
70.	Sree Narayana Guru College of Advanced Studies, Sivagiri, Varkala, Thiruvananthapuram	BA English Language and Literature	30	History of English Literature, Dalit Writing	
	- mi u manunapui am	Political Science	30	Economics, History	+
		B.Sc	50	Economics, motory	Hindi,
	Ph:0470-2602122	Physics	30	Physics, Mathematics	Malayalam
		Geology	20	Mathematics, Electronics	
		<b>B.Com</b> –Commerce & Tax Procedure and Practice under 2(a)	40	Career-related	
71.	Muslim Association	BA			<b>⊣</b>
71.	Muslim Association College of Arts & Science,		30	Career-related	
71.		English & Communicative English Economics	30	Career-related History, Political Science	
71.	College of Arts & Science, Panavoor, Nedumangad,	English & Communicative English Economics  B.Sc		History, Political Science	Hindi,
71.	College of Arts & Science, Panavoor, Nedumangad, Thiruvananthapuram	English & Communicative English Economics		History, Political	Hindi, Malayalam
71.	College of Arts & Science, Panavoor, Nedumangad, Thiruvananthapuram Ph:0472-2867555	English & Communicative English Economics  B.Sc Computer Science BBA	30	History, Political Science	
71.	College of Arts & Science, Panavoor, Nedumangad, Thiruvananthapuram	English & Communicative English Economics  B.Sc Computer Science	30	History, Political Science  Career-related	

72.	SDV College of Arts &	BA			]
	Applied Sciences,	English & Communicative English	30		
	Alappuzha	Journalism & Mass Communication	30	Career-related	
		B.Sc			
	DI 0477 2266707	Biotechnology	30	Career-related	
	Ph:0477-2266707 www.sdvcollege.in	<b>B.Com</b> –Commerce and Tourism and Travel Management under 2(a)	40	Career-related	
		<b>B.Com</b> (Elective- Computer Application)	40		
73.	Mannam NSS College,	BA			
	Edamulakkal, Anchal, Kollam	English Language and Literature	40	Political Science, History of English Literature	
	Ph:0475-2277800 www.mannamnsscollege.or	<b>B.Com</b> –Commerce with Computer Application under 2(b)	40	Career-related	Malayalam, Hindi
	g	B.Com (Elective Co-operation)	40		]
		B.Com (Elective-Finance)	40		]
74.	Carmel College,	BCA	30	Career-related	
	Muhamma, Alappuzha	<b>B.Com</b> –Commerce & Tax Procedure and Practice under 2(a)	40	Career-related	
	Ph:0478-2868730 www.carmelcollegemuham ma.org	<b>B.Com</b> –Commerce with Computer Application under 2(b)	40		
75.	Christ College, Vizhinjam,	BA			
	Thiruvananthapuram	English & Communicative English	30	Career-related	
	_	B.Com –Commerce & Tax Procedure	40	Career-related	
	Ph No: 0471-2487333 www.christcollegevizhinja	and Practice under 2(a) <b>B.Com</b> –Commerce and Tourism and	40		
	m.com	Travel Management under 2(a)		Communicated	
76.	Don Pagas Callage	BBA BA	40	Career-related	
/0.	Don Bosco College, Umayanalloor, Kottiyam, Kollam	English Language and Literature	30	History of English literature, Journalism	
		BBA	30	Career-related	1
	Ph No:0474-2530156	BCA	30	Career-related	Malayalam,
		<b>B.Com</b> –Commerce with Computer Application under 2(b)	40	Career-related	Hindi
		<b>B.Com</b> Commerce & Tax Procedure and Practice under 2(a)	40		
77.	Dr.Palpu College of Arts	BA			
	& Science, Pangode, Puthussery	English Language and Literature	40	History of English Literature, Journalism	
		Journalism & Mass Communication	30	Career-related	1
	Ph No: 0474-2448555	B.Sc			1
	www.drpalpucollege.com	Mathematics	30	Physics, Statistics	Malayalam,
		Geology	25	Mathematics, Physics	Hindi
		Physics	30	Mathematics, Statistics	]
		B.Com (Elective-Finance)	40		]
		B.Com (Elective-Insurance & Banking)	40		
78.	KICMA College of Arts &	BA			
	Science, Neyyar Dam,	English & Communicative English	30	Career-related	1
	Thiruvananthapuram	B.Sc			1
	_	Computer Science	30	Career-related	1
		BBA	30	Career-related	1
	Ph No: 0471-2272604 www.kicmaasckerala.in	<b>B.Com</b> –Commerce with Computer Application under 2(b)	40	Career-related	
79.	KNM Arts & Science	BA			
	College, Kanjiramkulam, Thiruvananthapuram	English Language and Literature	30	History of English Literature, History of	
	Ph No: 0471-2261547	English & Communicative English	30	Modern World  Career-related	

		History	40	Sociology, Political Science	
		B.Sc		Science	1
		Physics	20	Mathematics, Statistics	-
		•	30	-	<u> </u>
		BBA	30	Career-related	
		B.Com (Elective- Co-operation)	40		
80.	KTCT College of Arts &	BA			
	Science, Kallambalam,	Economics	35		]
	Thiruvananthapuram	English Language and Literature	40		
		B.Sc			
	Ph No: 0470-2146025	Mathematics	30		1
		BBA	30		1
		B.Com (Elective- Co-operation)	40		1
		B.Com (Elective - Computer	40		1
-		Application)	40		
81.	Mar Chrysostom College,	BA			
	Paranthal, Adoor, Pathanamthitta Ph no:04734-220611	English Language and Literature	30	History of English Literature, Political Science	
		B.Sc			TT' 1'
	www.marchrysostomcolleg e.com	Mathematics	30	Statistics, Computer Science	Hindi, Malayalam,
		B.Com –Commerce & Tax Procedure and Practice 2(a)	40	Career-related	Syriac
		<b>B.Com</b> –Commerce with Computer Application under 2(b)	40		
82.	Mar Gregorios College of	BA			
	Arts & Science, Punnapra, Alappuzha	English Language and Literature	40	History of English Literature, History of	
				modern world	
	Ph No: 0477-2288600	BCA	40	Career-related	TT: 1:
		<b>B.Com</b> –Commerce with Computer Application under 2(b)	50	Career-related	Hindi, Malayalam
		<b>B.Com</b> –Commerce & Tax Procedure and Practice under 2(a)	50		
		<b>B.Com</b> –Commerce and Tourism and Travel Management under 2(a)	40		
		B.Com (Elective-Insurance & Banking)	40		
83.	Mater Dei CMI College,	BA			
05.	Enathu, Adoor,	English Language and Literature	30		1
	Pathanamthitta	<u> </u>		Communicated	-
	Тапанашиния	BBA	30	Career-related	
	Ph No: 04734-212535 www.mdcmi.ac.in	B.Com –Commerce with Computer Application under 2(b)	40	Career-related	
84.	Mother Theresa College,	BA			
	Nellikad, Kattakada, Thiruvananthapuram	English Language and Literature	30	History of English Literature, History of Modern World	
		Malayalam & Mass Communication	30	Career-related	1
	Ph No: 04734-212535	Economics	30	Political Science,	1
	www.mothertheresacollege.		- 0	History	Hindi,
	com	B.Sc		1110101	Malayalam
		Physics Physics	30	Chemistry,	
				Mathematics	
				1 N C /1 / D1 '	I .
		Chemistry	30	Mathematics, Physics	
		Chemistry Mathematics	30	Physics, Statistics	
		Mathematics  B.Com –Commerce with Computer			
<b>95</b>	Sree Narayana Cum	Mathematics  B.Com –Commerce with Computer Application under 2(b)	30	Physics, Statistics	
85.	Sree Narayana Guru College of Advanced	Mathematics  B.Com –Commerce with Computer	30	Physics, Statistics	

	Nangiarkulangara,	B.Sc			
	Alappuzha	Physics	30	Electronics, Mathematics	Hindi, Malayalam
	Ph No: 0479-2414005	Geography	30	Geology, Statistics	- Wiaiayaiaiii
	11110.0479-2414003	B.Com (Elective- Computer	40	Geology, Statistics	-
		Application)	40		
86.	Mar Ivanois College,	BA			_
	Kallumala P.O, Mavelikkara, Alappuzha	English Language and Literature	30	History of English Literature, History of Modern World	Hindi,
	Ph: 0479 2344601 www.marivanioscollege.in	Economics	30	Political Science, History	Malayalam
		<b>B.Com</b> –Commerce & Tax Procedure and Practice under 2(a)	40	Career-related	
		<b>B.Com</b> –Commerce and Tourism and Travel Management under 2(a)	40		
<b>87.</b>	Gregorian College of	BA			_
	Advanced Studies, Alathara, Sreekariyam,	Economics	30	History/Mathematics, Statistics	Hindi,
	Thiruvananthapuram	English Language and Literature	30	History of English Literature, Journalism	Malayalam
	Ph: 0471-2598281 www.gregoriancollege.org	B.Com (Elective-Finance)	40		
88.	White Memorial College	BA			
	of Arts & Science for Women, Panachamoodu	English Language and Literature	30	History of English Literature, Journalism	
	P.O, Vellarada,	BSW	30	Career-related	Hindi,
	Thiruvananthapuram	B.Com (Elective- Co-operation)	40		Malayalam
	Ph: 0471-2243633	B.Com (Elective- Computer	40		1
		Application)			
<b>89.</b>	MGM College of Arts &	BA		AT	_
	Science, Pallinada, Kadinamkulam, Kaniyapuram,	English Language and Literature	30	History of English Literature, History of Modern World	Hindi,
	Thiruvananthapuram.	BBA	40	Career-related	Malayalam
	1 mi uvanantnapuram.	B Com (Elective- Co-operation)	40	Career-related	
		B.Com –Commerce with Computer Application under 2(b)	40	Career-related	
90.	S4 Many's Callege	BA			
90.	St. Mary's College, Kundara, Kollam	English Language and Literature	30	History of English	Malazzalazza
	www.stmaryscollegekundar	B.Com (Elective-Finance)	40	Literature, Journalism	Malayalam, Hindi
01	a.com Michaels Institute of	DC A	20	Canaan nal-t-d	
91.	Management &	BCA B.Com (Elective-Finance)	30 40	Career-related	1
	Technology, Cherthala, Alappuzha	,			
92.	KVM College of Arts & Science,	BBA	30	Career-related	
	Kokkothamangalam,	B.Com (Elective-Finance)	40		1
	Cherthala, Alappuzha	B.Com (Elective- Computer	40		1
	Ph: 0478 281 1080	Application)			
	www.kvmcas.in				
93.	NSS Arts & Science	BA			
	College,Perayam, Kundara, Kollam	Economics	30	Political Science, History	_
		English Language and Literature	30	History of English language and	Malayalam,
	Ph: 0474 -2521818			Literature, Journalism	Hindi
		B.Sc			_
		Mathematics	30	Physics, Statistics	_
		<b>B.Com</b> (Elective- Co-operation)	40		<u> </u>

94.	MSN Institute of Management &	<b>B.Com</b> (Elective- Computer Application)	80		
	Technology, Chavara, Kollam	Bcom (Elective- Co-operation)	40		-
	Ph: 0476 -2683973 www.msnimt.org				
95.	Kerala Institute of Tourism & Travel Studies, Thycaud, Thiruvananthapuram	BBA (Elective- Tourism Management)	40		
	Ph: 0471 -2329539 www.kittsedu.org				
96.	Sankar Institute of Science Technology & Management, Thazham	BA English Language and Literature	30	History of English Literature, Journalism	
	South, Chathanoor, Kollam	B.Sc Chemistry	30	Mathematics,	Malayalam
	Ph: 0474 -2596200 www.sankarinstitute.org	Physics	30	Physics Mathematics, Chemistry	Malayalam, Hindi
		BMS – Bachelor of Management Studies- Hotel Management B.Com –Commerce with Computer	30	Career-related	
07	Marian Callery of Auto	Application under 2(b)	40	Career-related	
97.	Marian College of Arts and Science, Menamkulam,	BA English Language and Literature B.Com –Elective Computer	40		-
	Kazhakkuttom	Application BBA	40		-
	Ph: 0471 -2705431 www.mcas.ac.in				
98.		BA			
	Saraswathi College of Arts & Science, Vilappil,	English Language and Literature  B.Sc	30	History of English Literature, Journalism	-
	Thiruvananthapuram	Geology	25	Mathematics, Physics	Malayalam, Hindi,
	Ph: 0471 -2288838 www.saraswathicollege.com	B.Com –Elective Computer Application	30	Within maries, 1 mysres	French
		B.Com (Elective Finance)	30		<u> </u>
Govt.		nment/University Governed Self I Colleges – Fee Structure appended			
99.	College of Applied Science	BA			
	(IHRD), Adoor, Pathanamthitta	English & Communicative English  B.Sc	30	Career-related	
	Ph: 04734-224076 www.casadoor.ihrd.ac.in	Computer Science Electronics	40	Career-related	
		BBA	40	Career-related	
		BCA	50 50	Career-related Career-related	
		<b>B,Com</b> –Commerce with Computer Application under 2(b)	30	Carcer-related	
100.	College of Applied Science (IHRD), Govt. High School	Computer Application under 2(b)  B.Sc  Computer Science	40	Career-related	
100.		Computer Application under 2(b) <b>B.Sc</b>			

1	www,casmvk.kerala.gov.in	<b>B.Com</b> –Commerce & Tax	40		
	www,casiiivk.kciaia.gov.iii	Procedure and Practice under 2(a)	70		
		BCA	40		=
101.	College of Applied Science	B.Sc	70		
101.	(IHRD),	Computer Science	50	Career-related	=
	Dhanuvachapuram,	Electronics	50	Carcer-related	
	Thiruvananthapuram.	B.Com –Commerce with	50	Career-related	=
		Computer Application under 2(b)	30	Carcer-related	
	Ph: 0471-2234373	Comparer rippireation under 2(c)			
	www.casdvpm.ihrd.ac.in				
102.	College of Applied Science	B.Sc			
	(IHRD), Kundara, Kollam	Computer Science	50	Career-related	
		Electronics	50		
	Phone/Fax: 0474-2580866	B.Com –Commerce with	50	Career-related	1
	www.caskundara.ihrd.ac.in	Computer Application under 2(b)			
		B.Com – Commerce & Tax	40		
		Procedure and Practice under 2			
		(a)			
103.	College of Applied Science	B.Sc			
	(IHRD), Karthikapally,	Computer Science	50	Career-related	
	Haripad, Alappuzha	BBA	50	Career-related	
		BCA	50	Career-related	
	DI 0470 2405270	<b>B.Com</b> –Commerce with	50	Career-related	
	Ph: 0479-2485370	Computer Application under 2(b)			
104.	<b>College of Applied Science</b>	BBA	40	Career-related	
	(IHRD), Kalanjoor,	B.Sc			_
	Pathanamthitta	Computer Science	30	Career-related	_
	DI N. 04724 272220	B.Com – Commerce & Tax	30	Career-related	
	Ph No:04734-272320	Procedure and Practice under 2(a)			
		B.Com –Commerce with	40		
		Computer Application under 2(b)			
107		D.			
105.	College of Applied Science	BA English Language and Literature	20	History of English	4
	(IHRD), Perissery, Chengannur, Alappuzha	English Language and Literature	30	Literature, Political	
	Chengannur, Alappuzna			Science	Malayalam,
	Ph: 0479 -2456499	B.Sc		Science	Hindi
	www.casperissery.ihrd.ac.in	Computer Science	30	Career-related	- 1111101
		BCA	30	Career-related	-
		B.Com (Elective- Computer	40	Career-related	-
		Application)	40		
-	Hairmaita Carres d Cale	Application)			1

**University Governed Self Financing Colleges** 

#### <u>UNIVERSITY INSTITUTES OF TECHNOLOGY</u>

Note: The fee structure of the University Institutes of Technology are higher than the Govt/Aided Colleges.

106.	UIT, Adoor	B.Sc Computer Science	45	Career- related	
	Kaithavana Buildings,				
	High School Junction, Adoor,	BBA	55		
	Pathanamthitta.				
	Ph: 0434 -227755				
107.	UIT, Alappuzha	B.Sc Computer Science	45	Career- related	
	Govt. Mohammedan's High	BBA	55		
	School Campus,				
	Collectorate P. O.,	<b>B.Com</b> –Commerce with Computer	45		
	Alappuzha, PIN: 688 001.	Application under 2(b)			
	Ph: 0477 -2262654	B.Com Co-operation	45		
108.	UIT, Yeroor, Anchal, Kollam	B.Sc Computer Science	45	Career- related	
	Govt. Higher Secondary School	<b>B.Com</b> –Commerce with Computer	45		
	Campus, Yeroor, Anchal,	Application under 2(b)			
	Kollam.				
	Ph: 0475 -2270323				

UIT,Neyyattinkara, Thiruvananthapuram Blue Fort Building,	B.Sc Computer Science	45	Career- related
Aralummoodu P.O., Neyyattinkara, Thiruvananthapuram,	BBA	55	
	B.Sc Computer Science	45	Career- related
	Bise computer science	43	Career-related
PTP School Campus,	B.Sc Electronics	45	
Kuravankonam,			
Ph: 0471 -2437333			
			Career- related
Govt. Girls Vocational Higher Secondary School Campus, Kottarakkara, PIN: 691 506 Ph: 0474 -2452220	BCA	45	
UIT, Mulankadakom, Kollam	B.Sc Computer Science	45	Career- related
Govt. High School Campus,	BBA	55	
Mulamkadakom, West Kollam,	B.Com –Commerce with Computer	45	
Thirumullavaram P. O, Kollam Ph: 0474 -2798413	Application under (b)		
Near Seema Theatre,	•	45	Career- related
Pathanapuram, Kollam Ph: 0475 -2355600	Application under 2(b)	45	
UIT, Pirappancode	B.Sc Computer Science	45	Career- related
	DD.		
	BBA	45	
Ph: 0472 -2583612	B.Com –Commerce with Computer Application under 2(b)	45	
UIT, Thenmala, Kollam Govt. Higher Secondary School,	BBA	45	Career- related
Ottakkal P.O, Kollam, 691308 Ph: 0475 -2344344	B.Com –Commerce with Computer Application under (b)	45	
UIT,Karuvatta, Alappuzha	BCA	45	Career- related
Nadalakal Buildings, Near NSS	B.Sc Computer Science	45	_
		45	
Haripad, Alappuzha-690 517. Ph: 0479 -2493366	B.Com –Commerce with Computer	45	-
UIT, Sasthamcotta, Kollam		45	Career- related
Leethash Building, 1st floor,			
Sasthamcotta P.O, Kollam Ph: 0476 -2833922	<b>B.Com</b> –Commerce with Computer Application under 2(b)	45	
UIT, Mukhathala, Kollam MGTH School, Murari Junction,	BCA	45	Career- related
Mukhathala P.O, Kollam Ph: 0474 -2504335	<b>B.Com</b> –Commerce with Computer Application under 2(b)	45	
UIT, Mannar, Alappuzha	BBA	45	Career- related
Government JBLPS, Mannar, Alappuzha, Ph: 0479 -2311900	B.Com –Commerce with Computer Application under 2(b)	45	
UIT, Mannady	BCA	45	Career- related
Mannady P.O, Pathanamthitta	B.Com –Commerce with Computer	45	┪
	Neyyattinkara, Thiruvananthapuram, Ph: 0471 -2223474  UIT,Kuravankonam, Thiruvananthapuram PTP School Campus, Kuravankonam, Thiruvananthapuram, Ph: 0471 -2437333  UIT, Kottarakkara, Kollam Govt. Girls Vocational Higher Secondary School Campus, Kottarakkara, PIN: 691 506 Ph: 0474 -2452220  UIT, Mulankadakom, Kollam Govt. High School Campus, Mulamkadakom, West Kollam, Thirumullavaram P. O, Kollam Ph: 0474 -2798413  UIT,Pathanapuram, Kollam Near Seema Theatre, Govt. Hospital Road, Pathanapuram, Kollam Ph: 0475 -2355600  UIT, Pirappancode Govt. Higher Secondary School Campus, Pirappancode P. O., Thiruvananthapuram-695 607 Ph: 0472 -2583612  UIT,Thenmala, Kollam Govt.Higher Secondary School, Ottakkal P.O, Kollam, 691308 Ph: 0475 -2344344  UIT,Karuvatta, Alappuzha Nadalakal Buildings, Near NSS School, Karuvatta P.O, Haripad, Alappuzha-690 517. Ph: 0479 -2493366  UIT, Sasthamcotta, Kollam Leethash Building, 1st floor, Sasthamcotta P.O, Kollam Ph: 0476 -2833922  UIT, Mukhathala, Kollam Leethash Building, 1st floor, Sasthamcotta P.O, Kollam Ph: 0474 -2504335  UIT, Mukhathala, Kollam MGTH School, Murari Junction, Mukhathala P.O, Kollam Ph: 0474 -2504335  UIT, Mannar, Alappuzha Government JBLPS, Mannar, Alappuzha, Ph: 0479 -2311900	Aralummoodu P.O., Neyyattinkara, Thiruvananthapuram, Ph: 0471 -2223474  UIT,Kuravankonam, Thiruvananthapuram PTP School Campus, Kuravankonam, Thiruvananthapuram, Ph: 0471 -2437333  UIT, Kottarakkara, Kollam Govt. Girls Vocational Higher Sceondary School Campus, Kottarakkara, PIN: 691 506 Ph: 0474 -2452220  UIT, Mulankadakom, Kollam Govt. High School Campus, Hulamkadakom, West Kollam, Thirumullavaram P.O, Kollam Ph: 0474 -2798413  UIT,Pathanapuram, Kollam Rear Seema Theatre, Govt. Hospital Road, Pathanapuram, Kollam Ph: 0475 -2355600  UIT, Pirappancode Govt. Higher Secondary School Campus, Pirappancode P.O., Ultir, Pirappancode P.O., Thiruvananthapuram-695 607 Ph: 0472 -2583612  UIT,Thenmala, Kollam Govt.Higher Secondary School, Ottakkal P.O, Kollam, 691308 Ph: 0475 -2344344  UIT,Karuvatta, Alappuzha Nadalakal Building, 1st floor, Sasthamcotta, Kollam Leethash Building, 1st floor, Sasthamcotta P.O, Kollam Ph: 0474 -25943366  UIT, Sasthamcotta, Kollam Leethash Building, 1st floor, Sasthamcotta P.O, Kollam Ph: 0474 -2433392  UIT, Mukhathala, Kollam MGTH School, Murari Junction, Mukhathala P.O, Kollam Ph: 0474 -2504335  UIT, Mannar, Alappuzha Government JBLPS, Mannar, Alappuzha, Ph: 0479 -2311900  UIT, Mannady  BBA  B.Sc Computer Science  BBA  B.Com—Commerce with Computer Application under 2(b)  BBA  B.Com—Commerce with Computer Application under 2(b)  BCA   Aralummoodu P.O., Neyyattinkara, Thiruvananthapuram, Ph: 0471-2223474  UIT, Kuravankonam, Thiruvananthapuram PTP School Campus, Kuravankonam, Ph: 0471-2437333  UIT, Kottarakkara, Kollam Govt. Grils Vocational Higher Secondary School Campus, Kottarakkara, PIN: 691 506 Ph: 0474-2452220  UIT, Mulankadakom, Kollam Thiruwnallavaram P. O, Kollam Ph: 0474-2798413  UIT, Pathanapuram, Kollam Near Seema Theatre, Govt. Higher Secondary School Campus, Pirappancode Govt. Higher Secondary School Campus, Pirappancode Govt. Higher Secondary School Campus, Pirappancode Govt. Higher Secondary School Campus, Pirappancode Govt. Higher Secondary School Campus, Pirappancode Govt. Higher Secondary School Campus, Pirappancode Govt. Higher Secondary School Campus, Pirappancode Govt. Higher Secondary School Campus, Pirappancode Govt. Higher Secondary School Campus, Pirappancode Govt. Higher Secondary School Campus, Pirappancode P. O., Thiruvananthapuram-695 607 Ph: 0472-2583612  UIT, Munanaty School BBA  SSE Computer Science  45  BBA B.Com—Commerce with Computer Application under 2(b)  BBA  45  BCOm—Commerce with Computer Application under 2(b)  BBA  BCOm—Commerce with Computer Application under 2(b)  BBA  45  BCOm—Commerce with Computer Application under 2(b)  BBA  45  BCOm—Commerce with Computer Application under 2(b)  BBA  45  BCOm—Commerce with Computer Application under 2(b)  BCOm—Commerce wit	

121.	UIT,Vakkom Government Muslim LPS,	BCA	45	Career- related
	Nilakkamukku, Kadakkavur P.O, Thiruvananthapuram Ph: 0470 -2654727	<b>B.Com</b> –Commerce with Computer Application under 2(b)	45	
122.	UIT,Vellarada	B.Sc Computer Science	45	Career- related
	Arottukuzhy, Vellarada Panchayath,	B.Sc Physics & Computer Application	45	
	Koothali P.O,	BA English & Communicative English	45	
	Thiruvananthapuram, 695505 Ph: 0471 -2241693	<b>B.Com</b> –Commerce with Computer Application under 2(b)	45	
123.	UIT, Kallara	B.Com – Commerce & Tax Procedure	30	Career- related
	Paramukal, Vellankudi, Kallara P.O, Thiruvananthapuram Ph: 0472 -2860006	and Practice  BA English and Communicative English	30	
124.	UIT, Azhoor	B.Sc Computer Science.	30	Career- related
	Seva Samajam Building, Perumkuzhi Junction, Azhoor, Chirayinkeezhu, Thiruvananthapuram Ph: 0470 -2634444	B.Com – Commerce with Computer Application	30	
125.	UIT, Ittiva	B.Sc Computer Science	30	Career- related
	Govt.UPS Chariparambu Chariparambu PO Chadayamangalam, Kollam	B.Com – Commerce with Computer Application	30	
126.	UIT, Kanjiramkulam Panchayath High School,	B.Com – Commerce with Computer Application	30	Career- related
	Kanjiramkulam, Kazhivoor, Kovalam, Thiruvananthapuram Ph: 0471 -2265130	BCA	30	
127.	UIT, Vallakkadavu	B.Com – Commerce with Computer	30	Career- related
	Yatheem Khana Shopping Complex, Vallakkadavu Thiruvananthapuram	Application BBA	30	
128.	UIT, Aruvikkara Old Panchayath Office	B.Com – Commerce with Computer Application	30	Career- related
	Building, Tholicode, Nedumangadu, Thiruvananthapuram Ph: 0472 -2878944	B.Sc Computer Science.	30	
129.	UIT, Malayinkeezhu Near M.M.S Govt. Arts and	B.Com – Commerce with Computer Application	30	Career- related
	Science College, Malayinkeezhu, Thiruvananthapuram	BCA	30	
130.	UIT, Pathiyoor Govt.H.S Pathiyoor, Keerikad	B.Com – Commerce with Computer Application	30	Career- related
	Kayamkulam, Alappuzha Ph: 0479 -2437010	BA English & Communicative English	30	
131.	UIT, Charamangalam	BBA	30	Career- related
	Charamangalam Govt. Sanskrit H.S, Thanneermukkom South, Muhamma P.O Alappuzha. Ph: 0478 -2582004	B.Com – Commerce & Tax Procedure and Practice	30	

132.	UIT, Mannancherry Cluster Centre, Panayil Jn.,	B.Com – Commerce & Tourism and Travel Management	30	Career- related
	Mannancherry P.O Cherthala, Alappuzha Ph: 0477 -2291211	BA Malayalam & Mass Communication	30	
133.	UIT, Muthukulam	B.Sc Computer Science	30	Career- related
	V.H.S.S Muthukulam, Muthukulam P.O Harippad, Alappuzha Ph: 0479 -2471949	<b>B.Com</b> – Commerce with Computer Application	30	
134.	UIT,Paravur (Chathannur) Ayiravally UPS, Paravur	<b>B.Com</b> – Commerce with Computer Application	40	Career- related
	Kollam	BBA	40	
135.	UIT, Aroor	B.Sc Physics & Computer Application	40	Career- related
	Govt. High School, Aroor, Alappuzha.	B.Com – Commerce & Tax Procedure and Practice	40	
136.	UIT Bharanickavu (Kayamkulam)	<b>B.Com</b> – Commerce & Tax Procedure and Practice	40	Career- related
	Pallikkal Govt. Model UP School, Moonnamkutty, Alappuzha.	BBA	40	
137.	UIT Chengannur Govt. Vocational Higher	<b>B.Com</b> – Commerce & Tax Procedure and Practice	40	Career- related
	Secondary School, Mulakkuzha, Alappuzha.	BBA	40	
138.	UIT Kattayikkonam Uthiyarumoola LPS,	<b>B.Com</b> – Commerce & Tourism and Travel Management	40	Career- related
	Vazhavila, Kattayikkonam, Thiruvananthapuram	<b>B.Com</b> – Commerce & Tax Procedure and Practice	40	
139.	UIT Pallickal	<b>BA</b> English & Communicative English	40	Career- related
	Shabana Building, Near BSNL Office, Pallickal, Thiruvananthapuram	B.Com – Commerce & Tax Procedure and Practice	40	

<sup>\*</sup>Admission will be subject to continuance of affiliation of course.

<sup>\*\*</sup> Sanctioned strength only. Not included current year's marginal increase.

# <u>ANNEXURE – II</u>

# **LIST OF SCHEDULED CASTES (SC)**

Adi Andhra	Kurava	Sambavar
Adi Dravida	Sidhana	Sambayan
Adi Karnataka	Maila	Sambava
Ajila	Koosa	Paraya
Arunthathiyar	Kootan	Paraiya
Ayyanavar	Koodan	Parayar
Baira	Kudumban	Pulayan
Bakuda	Kuravan	Cheramar
Bathada	Sidhanar	Pulaya
Bharathar (other than		
Parathar)	Kuravar	Pulayar
Paravan	Thoti	Cherama
Chakkiliyan	Vallon	Cheraman
Chamar	Mannan	Wayanad Pulayan
Muchi	Pathiyan	Wayanadan Pulayan
Chandala	Perumannan	Matha
Cheruman	Vannan	Matha Pulayan
Domban	Velan	Puthirai Vannan
	Moger (other than	
Gosangi	Mogeyar)	Raneyar
Hasla	Mundala	Samagara
Holeya	Nalakeyava	Samban
Kadaiyan	Nalkadaya	Chemman
Kakkalan	Nayadi	Chemmar
Kakkan	Pallan	Semman
Kalladi	Pulluvan	Parayan
Kanakkan	Palluvan	Paraiyan
Padanna	Pambada	Valluvan
Padannan	Panan	Vetan
Kavara (other than Telugu speaking or Tamil speaking Balija, Kavarai, Gavara, Gavarai, Gavarai Naidu, Balija Naidu, Gajalu Balija or Valai Chetty)  Vettuvan  Pulaya Vettuvan (in the area of erstwhile Cochin State only)	Malayan [In the areas comprising the Malabar district as specified by Sub-Section (2) of section 5 of the State Reorganization Act, 1956 (37 of 1956)  Thachar (other than Carpenter)	Thandan (excluding Ezhuvas and Thiyyas who are known as Thandan, in the erstwhile Cochin and Malabar areas) and (Carpenters who are known as Thachan, in erstwhile Cochin and Travancore state)  Peruvannan
Nerian		
ronan		

# <u>ANNEXURE – III</u>

# **LIST OF SCHEDULED TRIBES (ST)**

Adiyan	Mala Arayan	Mala Vettuvan (in
Arandan	Malai Pandaram	Kasaragod and Kannur districts)]
Aranadan	Malai Vedan	Ten Kurumban
Eravallan	Malavedan	Jenu Kurumban
Hill Pulaya	Malakkuravan	Thachanadan
Mala Pulayan	Malassar	Thachanadan Moopan
Kurumba Pulayan	Malayan (excluding the	Cholanaickan
Karavazhi Pulayan	areas comprising the	Mavilan
Pamba Pulayan	Kasaragod, Kannur, Wayanad and Kozhikode	Karimpalan
Irular	Districts)	Vetta Kuruman
Irulan	Konga Malayan	Mala Panickar
Kadar	(excluding the areas	
Wayanad Kadar	comprising the Kasaragod, Kannur,	Marati (of the Hosdurg
	Wayanad and Kozhikode	and Kasargod Taluk of
Kanikkaran	Districts)	Kasargod District)
Kanikkar	Nattu Malayan(excluding	,
Kattunayakan	the areas comprising the	
Kochuvelan	Kasaragod, Kannur,	
Koraga	- Wayanad and Kozhikode Districts)	
Kudiya	Malayarayar	
Melakudi	Mannan	
Kurichchan	Muthuvan	
Kurichiyan	Mudugar	
Kurumans	Muduvan	
Mullu Kuruman	Palleyan	
Mulla Kuruman	Palliyan	
Mala Kuruman	Palliyar	
Kurumbas	Paliyan	
Kurumbar	Paniyan	
Kurumban	Ulladan	
Maha Malasar	Ullatan	
Malai Arayan	Uraly	

# ANNEXURE – IV

# LIST OF OTHER ELIGIBLE COMMUNITIES (OEC) ELIGIBLE FOR ADMISSION TO THE VACANT SC/ST SEATS OF GOVT. COLLEGES AND UIT'S

# OEC (ST)

Allar (Alan)	Malayan, Konga-Malayan	Malavettuvar (Except
	(Kasaragod, Kannur, Wayanad	Kasaragod and Kannur
	and Kozhikode Districts)	Districts)
Chingathan	Kundu – Vadiyan	Malayalar
Irivavan	Kunuvarmanadi	Panimalayan
Kalanadi	Malamuttan	Pathiyan (Other than Dhobies)
Hindu - Malayali		

#### OEC (SC)

Chakkamar	Dheevara/Dheevaran (Arayan,	Kusavan, Kulalan, Kumbharan,
	Valan, Nulayan, Mukkuvan,	Velaan, Odan. Andhra Nair,
	Arayavathi, Valanchiyar,	Andhuru Nair
	Paniyakal, Mokaya, Bovi,	
	Magayar, Mogaveerar)	
Madiga	Scheduled Castes converted to	Pulayan Vettuvan (Except
	Christianity	Kochi State)
Chemman/Chemmar	Kudumbi	

# ANNEXURE – V

# LIST OF SOCIALLY AND EDUCATIONALLY BACKWARD CLASSES (SEBC)

1. Ezhavas

Ezhava, Ezhavas, Thiyyas, Ishuvan, Izhuvan, Illuvan, Billava

2. Muslims

All sections following Islam

3. SIUC/LC

Latin Catholics other than Anglo Indians, SIUC Nadar

4. OBX

SIUC, Converts from Scheduled caste to Christianity

5. Other Backward Hindus (OBH)

Agasa
Kharvi
Aremahrati
Arya
Atagara
Devanga
Kaikolan
Sengunthar
Pattarya
Pattariyas
Saliyas
Padmasali
Pattusali
Thogatta
Karanibhakatula
Senapathula
Sali
Sale
Karikalabhakulu
Chaliya
Chaliyan
Sourashtra
Khatri
Patnukaran
Illathu Pillai
Illa Vellalar
Illathar

Bestha
Bhandari
Bhondari
Boya
Boyan
Chavalakkaran
Chakkala
Chakkala Nair
Devadiga
Ezhavathi
Vathi
Ezhuthachan
Kadupattan
Gudigara
Galada Konkani
Ganjam Reddies
Gatti
Gowda
Ganika
Nagavamsom
Hegde
Hindu Nadar
Idiga
Settibalija
Jangam
Jogi
Jhetty

Kanisu
Kaniyar – Panicker
Kaniyan
Kanisan
Kamnan
Kannian
Kani
Ganaka
Kalarikurup
Kalari Panicker
Kerala Muthali
Kerala Mudalies
Oudan
Donga
Odda
Vodde
Vadde
Veddai
Kalavanthula
Kallan
Isanattu Kallar
Kabera
Korachas
Kannadiyans
Kavuthiyan
Kavuthiya
Kavudiyaru
114.4417414

Kelasi	Kottar Chetties	Vannathan
Kalasi Panicker	Parakka Chetties	Veluthedan
Koppala Velamas	Elur Chetties	Rajaka
Krishnanyaka	Attingal Chetties	Vilakkithala Nair
Kuruba	Pudukkada Chetties	Vilakkathalayan
Kurumba	Iraniel Chetties	Ambattan
Maravan	Sri Pandara Chetties	Pranopakari
Maravar	Udiyankulangara	Pandithar
Madivala	Chetties	Nusuvan
Maruthuvar	Peroorkada Chetties	Vaniya
Mahratta (Non-	24 Mana Chetties	Vanika
Brahmin) `	Sadhu Chetties	Vanika Vaisya
Melakudi	Telugu Chetties	Vaisya Chetty
Kudiyan	24 Mana Telugu	Vanibha Chetty
Moili	Chetty	Ayiravar Nagarathar
Mukhari	Wayanadan Chetties	Vaniyan
Modibanda	Kalavara Chetties	Vaniya Chetty
Moovari	Tholkolan	Vaniar
Moniagar	Thottiyan	Yadava
Naicken	Thottian	
Tholuva Naicker	Uppara	Kolaya
Vettilakara Naicker	Sagara	Ayar
Naikkans	Ural Goundan	Mayar Maniyani
Padyachi	Valaiyan	Eruman
Villayankuppam	Vada Balija	
Palli	Vakkaliga	Iruman Erumakkar
Panniyar	Vaduvan	Golla
Pannayar	Vadugan	Kolaries
Parkavakulam	Vaduka	
Surithiman	Vadukan	Chakkamar Mogers of Kasaragod
Malayaman	Vadugar	Taluk
Nathaman	Veera Saivas	Reddiars (throughout
Moopanar	Pandaram	the State except in
Nainar	Vairavi	Malabar area)
Rajapuri	Vairagi	Mooppar
Sakravar	Yogeeswar	Kallan Moopan
Chakravar	Yogeeswara	Kallan Moopar
Kavathi	Poopandaram	Valan
Senaithalaivar	Malapandaram	Mukkuvan
Elavania	Pandaran	Arayan
Senaikudayam	Matapathi	Nulayan
Chetty	Yogi	Arayavathi
Chetties	Veluthedathu Nair	Dheevara

Dheevaran
Valinjiar
Paniakkal
Bovi-Mukayar
Mogavirar
Araya
Arayas
Mukaya
Mogayan
Paniakel
Mukaveeran
Mogaveera
Kammala
Viswakarmala
Karuvan
Kamsala
Viswakarmas

I.
Viswakarma
Pandikammala
Malayala Kammala
Kannan
Moosari
Kalthachan
Kallassari
Perumkollen
Kollan
Thattan
Pandithattan
Thachan
Asari
Villasan
Vilkurup
Viswabrahmanan
Viswabrahmanar

Kitaran
Chaptegra
Palisa Perumkolla
Kusavan
Odan
Velaan
Velaans
Andhra Nair
Andhuru Nair
Kulalan
Kulala
Kulala Nair
Kumbharan
Velaar
Kudumbi

# **ANNEXURE VI**

### <u>LIST OF COMMUNITIES THAT ARE CONSIDERED FOR</u> COMMUNITY QUOTA ADMISSION IN VARIOUS AIDED COLLEGES

Col	lege	Communities considered for CQ ranklist			
Forward Aided					
1	Sree Ayyappa College, Eramallikkara (PO), Thiruvanvandoor, Chengannur	All Hindu Communities			
2	Kumbalathu Sankupilla Memorial Devaswom Board College, Sasthamcottah ,Kollam	All Hindu Communities			
3	VTM NSS College, Dhanuvachapuram, Thiruvananthapuram	Nair			
4	MM NSS College, Kottiyam,Kollam	do			
5	MG College, Thiruvananthapuram	do			
6	HHMSPB NSS College for Women, Neeramankara, Thiruvananthapuram	do			
7	NSS College, Cherthala, Alappuzha	do			
8	NSS College, Pandalam	do			
9	NSS College, Nilamel	do			
10	SD College, Alappuzha	Brahmin, Kshatriya, Reddiyar, Warrier, Pisharaddy, Nair, Naidu, Saivavellala			
11	Sree Sankara College, Nagaroor, Kilimanoor	Brahmin			
12	Bishop Moore College, Mavelikkara, Alappuzha	CSI Madhya Kerala Diocese			
13	Christian College, Chengannur	1. Marthoma 2. Other Christian			
14	St. Gregorios College, Kottarakara	Christian Orthodox			
15	St. Cyrils College, Adoor	do			
16	St. Stephens College, Pathanapuram	do			
17	St. Johns College, Anchal	Malankara Catholic			
18	Santhome Malankara Arts & Science College, Edanji, Parassala	do			
19	Loyola College of Social Sciences, Sreekaryam	Latin Catholic, Roman Catholic Syrian Catholic, Malankara Catholic			
Bac	kward Aided				
1	Sree Narayana College, Chempazhanthy, Thiruvananthapuram	Ezhava, Ezhavas, Thiyya, Billava, Izhuvan, Illuvan, Ishuvan			
2	Sree Narayana College, Chengannur	do			
3	Sree Narayana College for Women, Kollam	do			
4	Sree Narayana College, Chathannur	do			
5	Sree Narayana College, Cherthala	do			

6	S N College, Kollam	do
7	S N College, Punalur	do
8	S N College, Sivagiri, Varkala	do
9	T.K. Madhava Memorial College, Nangiarkulangara, Alappuzha	do
10	Ayyankali Memorial Arts and Science College,Punalur,Kollam	Hindu Pulayan, Hindu Cheramar, Cheruman, Ayyanavar
11	Bishop Jesudasan Arts & Science College, Mulayara	SIUC Nadar
Mi	nority Colleges	
1	All Saints' College, Thiruvananthapuram	Latin Catholic
2	St. Xaveirs College, Thumba, Thiruvananthapuram	do
3	St. Michaels College, Cherthala	do
4	St. Josephs College For Women, Alappuzha	Latin Catholic, Anglo Indian
5	Christian College,Kattakada, Thiruvananthapuram	SIUC Nadar
6	Iqbal College, Peringamala, Thiruvananthapuram	Muslim
7	MSM College, Kayamkulam	do
8	Mannaniya College Of Arts And Science, Kallara, Pangode, Thiruvananthapuram	do
9	TKM College Of Arts & Science, Kollam	do

# **ANNEXURE VII**

Undertaking from the students as per the provisions of anti-ragging verdict by the Hon'ble Supreme Court of India.

I, N	Vir./Ms, Roll No, Roll No
Pro	ogram: student of
do	hereby undertake on this day Month year the
fol	lowing with respect to above subject and Office Order No:
1)	That I have read and understood the directives of the Hon'ble Supreme Court of India on anti- ragging and the measures proposed to be taken in the above references.
2)	That I understand the meaning of Ragging and know that the ragging in any form is a punishable offence and the same is banned by the Court of Law.
3)	That I have not been found or charged for my involvement in any kind of ragging in the past. However, I undertake to face disciplinary action/legal proceedings including expulsion from the Institute if the above statement is found to be untrue or the facts are concealed, at any stage in future.
4)	That I shall not resort to ragging in any form at any place and shall abide by the rules/laws prescribed by the Courts, Govt. of India and Institute authorities for the purpose from time to time.
Sig	gnature of Student
I h	ereby fully endorse the undertaking made by my child/ward.
Sig	gnature of Mother/Father/ Guardian
Wi	tness:

#### **ANNEXURE VIII**

#### Government of Kerala

#### Abstract

Higher Education Department-Revision of Fee Structure in Self Financing Arts & Science Colleges -Orders issued.

#### HIGHER EDUCATION (B) DEPARTMENT

G.O.(Ms.) No. 209/2013/H.Edn.

Dated, Thiruvananthapuram, 29/5/2013

Read:- 1. Representation dated 08.05.2013 from the Kerala State Self Financing Arts & Science College Managements Association

#### ORDER

The Kerala State Self Financing Arts & Science Managements Association has represented Government that there has been no adequate revision of fees structure in Self Financing Arts & Science Colleges to meet the increased expenditure towards salaries, taxes, electricity charges, renewal and maintenance of infrastructure etc. and has requested to revise the fee structure of various Under Graduate and Post Graduate Courses vide reference cited

Government have examined the matter in detail and are pleased to revise the fee structure of various under graduate and post graduate courses in the Self Financing Arts & Science Colleges in the State from the academic year 2013-14 as follows:-

SI.No	Course	Revised Fee per Semester
1	B. Com, BBA, B.A., BSW etc.	9,000/-
2	B.Sc Maths, Physics ,Chemistry, Botany, Zoology, Home Science, Geology, Psychology, Geography (Courses with practicals) & Travel & Tourism, Functional Languages, B Com CA	11,250/-
3	BCA, B Sc Computer Science, Electronics, IT &All Applied Courses like Health Science, Agriculture, Environmental Studies/Science, BMMC,BA Mass Communication etc.	18,750/-
4	B.Sc Microbiology, Biotechnology, Bio Chemistry, Fashion/Food Technology, Interior Decoration etc.	19,500/-
5	M.A., M. Com, MSW, MTA, MCA, M.Sc Maths etc.	18,750/-

	M.Sc. Computer Science, Electronics, M.Sc. IT, Chemistry, Physics, Zoology, Botany, Psychology, Home Science, Geography, Geology, Actuarial Science and MLISc. etc.	22,500/-
7	M.Sc. Microbiology, Biotechnology, Bioinformatics etc.	

The practice of collecting special fee dispensed with.

(By Order of the Governor) S.AJIKUMARAN Additional Secretary to Government

- 1. The Registrar, University of Kerala /Mahatma Gandhi University /Calicut University/Kannur University/ Cochin University of Science and Technology/ Sree 2. The Director of Collegiate Education
- 3. Principal Accountant General (Audit /A &E)
- 4. The President, Kerala State Self Financing Arts & Science College Managements Association, State Committee Office, TC-14 /2179, Market Lane, Palayam, 5. Higher Education (J) Department
- 6. SC/ST Development Department
- 7. Stock File/ Office Copy

Forwarded/By order

#### **ANNEXURE IX**



#### Institute of Human Resources Development Prajo'e Towers, Vazhuthacaud, Thiruvananthapuram-14.

#### **Proceedings**

IHRD - College of Applied Science - Revision of Fee Structure for UG and PG courses in the Colleges of Applied Science under IHRD - Orders Issued

#### No.DA2/16049/2011/HRD

#### Dated, Thiruvananthapuram, 10th June 2013

Read: 1. Government order G.O (MS) No.209/2013/H.Edn dtd 29.05.2013.

- 2. Note to the Chairman IHRD through the Vice Chairman Executive Committee.
- 3. Government order G.O (Rt) No.1369/2012/H.Edn dtd 03.07.2012.

#### ORDER

The Government vide order (read (1)) have revised the fee structure in self financing Arts and Science Colleges from the academic year 2013–14. In this connection a note was submitted to the Hon'ble Minister for Education, Chairman of IHRD through the Vice Chairman, Executive Committee of IHRD for implementing the new fee structure in the current academic year 2013 – 14 itself.

The Chairman, IHRD has examined the matter in detail and has accorded sanction for the increase of thirty percent (30%) of fees from the existing fee structure. The revised fee structure for the courses in the Colleges of Applied Science are given in the appendix of this order. The revised fee structure will be applicable to admission from the academic year 2013 – 14. The new fee structure will be as follows.

SlNo	Name of the Course	Existing Fee (per semester)	Proposed fee (per semester)
1	B.Sc Electronics/ Computer Science	13,100	17,000
2	BCA	13,100	17,000
3	B.Com(Computer Application)	8,600	11,200
4	BBA	8,600	9000
5	BSc Statistics	9,625	11,250
6	BA	7,200	9,000

	FEE FOR POST GRADUA	TE COURSES	
Sl No	Name of the Course	Existing Fee (per semester)	Proposed fee (per semester)
7	M.Sc Electronics/ Computer Science	21,800	22,500
8	M.Com	14,600	18,750

The proposed fee as detailed above is inclusive of one time Admission fee and refundable caution deposit. The fee particulars including fee remittance details are shown in the appendix. The Principals of Colleges of Applied Science should incorporate the new fee particulars given in the appendix in the admission memo for students. A declaration should be obtained from the incumbent to the effect that the student has joined the course being fully aware of the change in the fee structure as stated in this office order.

Sd/-Sayeed Rashid I.Po.S DIRECTOR

To

- 1) The Principal, Colleges of Applied Science under IHRD
- 2) AD (CAS)
- 3) AD (A & P)
- 4) Administrative officer
- 5) Finance officer
- 6) All section heads in Head Quarters
- 7) CA I
- 8) CA II

Approved For Issue

Lough

Head Clerk

منظر

2

#### **ANNEXURE X**

#### UNIVERSITY OF KERALA

(Abstract)

UNIVERSITY INSTITUTE OF TECHNOLOGY, REGIONAL CENTRES—DETAILS OF FEE TO BE COLLECTED FOR VARIOUS COURSES—SANCTIONED—ORDERS ISSUED.

\_\_\_\_\_\_

#### ADMINISTRATION .A. VII SECTION

No.Ad.AVII/6705/2019

Dated, Thiruvananthapuram, 29-01-2019

Read: 1) U.O. No. Ad.A.VII.2.6705/2011 dated 17-05-2012.

- 2) G.O. (Ms) No. 209/2013/H.Edn. dated 29-05-2013.
- 3) U.O. No. Ad.A. VII.2.6705/2011 dated 14-06-2013.

#### ORDER

Sanction has been accorded by the Registrar to consolidate the details of fees payable for various courses conducted at various Regional Centres of the University Institute of Technology as detailed below.

#### I Tuition Fee for UG & PG courses

S1. No.	UG Courses	Tuition fee per semester (Rs)
1.	B.Sc. Computer Science	12,500/-
2.	B.Sc. Electronics	
3.	B.Sc. Physics & Computer Application	
4.	BCA	
5.	BBA	12,000/-
6.	B.Com. Computer Application	10,000/-
7.	B.Com. Tax Procedure & Practice	
8.	B.Com. Co-operation	
9.	B.Com. Travel & Tourism Management	
10.	B.A. Malayalam & Mass Communication	9,000/-
11.	B.A. English & Communicative English	9,000/-
	PG Courses	
1.	M.Sc. Computer Science	18,000/-
2.	M.Com. Finance	15,000/-
3.	M.A. English Language & Literature	
4.	M.S.W.	

Orders are issued accordingly.

Sd/-RENUKA. A. R.

Deputy Registrar (Admn. III) For Registrar

To

- 1. The Principal, UIT Regional centres.
- 2. The Director, DOMTEC.
- 3. The Government Auditor.
- 4. The Audit VI/Finance I/Cash II / ACH
- 5. The Stock File/File Copy.

Forwarded/By Order

SECTION OFFICER

(...2)